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Item 5.   Other Events. 
 
     On June 17, 1998, the Company sold 5,487,471 shares of its Series B  
Cumulative Convertible Redeemable Preferred Stock, par value $0.01 per share  
(the "Series B Preferred Stock") at a price of $27.335 per share, for total  
gross proceeds of approximately $150 million, in a private placement to The  
Ontario Teachers' Pension Plan Board ("Ontario Teachers"), an accredited  
investor, pursuant to Section 4(2) of the Securities Act.  In lieu of a  
placement fee, the total purchase price was reduced by approximately $1.5  
million, for net proceeds to the Company of $148.5 million.  The Series B  
Preferred Stock can be converted into shares of common stock on a one-for-one  
basis subject to certain limitations.  The proceeds from the sale of the  
Series B Preferred Stock will be used for acquisitions, to pay down the  
Company's line of credit and for general corporate purposes. 
 
     On June 17, 1998, the Company amended its Articles of Amendment and  
Restatement (such amendment, the "Articles Supplementary") (see Exhibit 3.1)  
and the Operating Partnership amended its Amended and Restated Limited  
Partnership Agreement to designate and establish the rights and privileges of  
the Series B Preferred Stock and the Series B Preferred Units, respectively.   
Rights of the Series B Preferred Stock include voting, dividend and  
liquidation preferences over the common stock of the Company.  The Series B  
Preferred Stock rank pari passu with the Series A Cumulative Convertible  
Redeemable Preferred Stock, par value $0.01 per share, of the Company.  In  
the event that for four consecutive quarters, (i) dividends on the Series B  
Preferred Stock or any series or class of Parity Shares (as defined in the  
Articles Supplementary) are in arrears, or (ii) the Company fails to pay  
dividends on the common stock in an amount per share at least equal to  
$0.437, then the number of directors then constituting the Board will be  
increased and holders of the Series B Preferred Stock, together with holders  
of Parity Shares, will have the right to elect the greater of one director or  
such number of directors as would represent 10% of the total number of  
directors serving on the Company's Board. 
 
     Dividends on the Series B Preferred Stock are cumulative from the date  
of original issue and are payable in an amount equal to the greater of an  
annual dividend of $1.84 or the regular cash dividends on the common stock.   
No dividends will be declared or paid on any class of common or other junior  
stock to the extent that dividends on Series B Preferred Stock have not been  
declared and/or paid.  The Series B Preferred Stock is not redeemable prior  
to June 17, 2004.  On or after June 17, 2004, the Company, at its option, may  
redeem the Series B Preferred Stock for cash at a redemption price of $27.335  
per share, plus accrued and unpaid dividends.  Six months after the issue  
date of the Series B Preferred Stock, holders of Series B Preferred Stock may  
elect to convert the Series B Preferred Stock into shares of common stock on  
a one-for-one basis subject to certain limitations.  Subject to certain  
exceptions set forth in the Series B Preferred Securities Purchase Agreement  
(the "Purchase Agreement"), during such six month period, the Series B  
Preferred Stock will not be convertible unless the Company undergoes a Change  
of Control, as defined in the Articles Supplementary, or the Series B  
Preferred Stock dividends are in arrears.  Pursuant to the Purchase  
Agreement, the Company has agreed to cooperate with Ontario Teachers to  
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facilitate the resale of certain of Ontario Teachers' common stock under  
certain circumstances.  
 
     The Purchase Agreement also requires the Company to repurchase the  
Series B Preferred Stock at a purchase price of 105% of the liquidation  
preference in the event a Change of Control (as defined in the Articles  
Supplementary) occurs.  In connection with the Purchase Agreement, the  
Company has agreed to waive the application of the ownership limitation  
contained in the Company's Articles of Amendment and Restatement to Ontario  
Teachers and its affiliates based on certain representations of Ontario  
Teachers.  Ontario Teachers has agreed, among other things, to not, and to  
cause its affiliates to not, beneficially own more than 19% of the common  
stock of the Company.  Ontario Teachers has also agreed to vote in accordance  
with the recommendations of the Board of Directors such number of shares of  
stock that Ontario Teachers and its affiliates collectively own that are in  
excess of 9.8% of the Company's outstanding shares of stock. 
 
     The Company has also entered into a Registration Rights Agreement with  
Ontario Teachers (see Exhibit 10.1) pursuant to which Ontario Teachers was  
granted certain demand and piggyback registration rights.  Subject to certain  
exceptions set forth in the Purchase Agreement and certain conditions set  
forth in the Registration Rights Agreement, Ontario Teachers can exercise its  
demand registration rights eight months after the issue date of the Series B  
Preferred Stock and its piggyback registration rights six months after the  
issue date of the Series B Preferred Stock.  
 
Item 7.   Financial Statements, Pro Forma Financial Information and Exhibits 
 
(c)  Exhibits 
 
     3.1  Articles Supplementary, dated June 17, 1998, Classifying and 
          Designating a Series of Preferred Stock as Series B Cumulative 
          Convertible Redeemable Preferred Stock and Fixing Distribution and 
          Other Preferences and Rights of Such Series. 
 
     10.1 Registration Rights Agreement, dated as of June 17, 1998, by and 
          between the Company and Ontario Teachers. 
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     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities and Exchange Act of 1934, 
the Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the 
undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Santa Monica, State of 
California. 
 
 
                              THE MACERICH COMPANY 
 
 
 
                              By:  /s/ THOMAS E. O'HERN 
                                   ------------------------------------------ 
                                   Thomas E. O'Hern 
                                   Senior Vice President and Chief Financial 
                                   Officer 
 
DATED:    July 14, 1998 
 



 
 
                                     EXHIBIT 3.1 
 
 
                                 THE MACERICH COMPANY 
 
 
                           -------------------------------- 
                           -------------------------------- 
 
                     Articles Supplementary of Board of Directors 
                       Classifying and Designating a Series of 
                                  Preferred Stock as 
                      Series B Cumulative Convertible Redeemable 
                                 Preferred Stock and 
                      Fixing Distribution and Other Preferences 
                              and Rights of Such Series 
 
                           -------------------------------- 
                           -------------------------------- 
 
 
 
     The Macerich Company, a Maryland corporation (the "Corporation"), hereby  
certifies to the State Department of Assessments and Taxation of Maryland  
pursuant to section 2-208 of the Corporations and Associations Article of the  
Annotated Code of Maryland that: 
 
     FIRST: Pursuant to authority granted by the Articles of Amendment and  
Restatement  of the Corporation (the "Charter"), the Board of Directors on  
June 12, 1998 adopted a resolution designating and classifying 5,487,471  
unissued and unclassified shares of preferred stock of the Corporation as  
Series B Cumulative Convertible Redeemable Preferred Stock. 
 
     SECOND:  The following is a description of the Series B Cumulative  
Convertible Redeemable Preferred Stock of the Corporation (the "Series B  
Preferred Shares"), including the preferences, conversion and other rights,  
voting powers, restrictions, limitations as to dividends and other  
distributions, qualifications, and terms and conditions of redemption  
thereof, which, shall become, upon any restatement of the Charter, part of  
Article Fifth of the Charter with any appropriate changes in enumeration or  
lettering of any section or subsections thereof: 
 
 
                                      SERIES B  
                               CUMULATIVE CONVERTIBLE  
                             REDEEMABLE PREFERRED SHARES 
                                                                
                           -------------------------------- 
                           -------------------------------- 
 
                                ARTICLES SUPPLEMENTARY 
 
 
     Section 1.     NUMBER OF SHARES AND DESIGNATION.  This class of  
preferred stock shall be designated as Series B Cumulative Convertible  
Redeemable Preferred Stock and the 
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number of shares which shall constitute such series shall not be more than  
5,487,471 shares, par value $0.01 per share, which number may be decreased  
(but not below the aggregate number thereof then outstanding and/or which  
have been reserved for issuance) from time to time by the Board of Directors  
upon reacquisition thereof in any manner or by retirement thereof. 
 
     Section 2.     DEFINITIONS.  For purposes of the Series B Preferred  
Shares, the following terms shall have the meanings indicated: 
 
          "BOARD OF DIRECTORS" shall mean the Board of Directors of the 
     Corporation or any committee authorized by such Board of Directors to 
     perform any of its responsibilities with respect to the Series B Preferred 
     Shares. 
 
          "BUSINESS DAY" shall mean any day, other than a Saturday or Sunday, 
     that is neither a legal holiday nor a day on which banking institutions in 
     New York City, New York are authorized or required by law, regulation or 
     executive order to close. 
 
          "CALL DATE" shall mean the date specified in the notice to holders 
     required under Section 5(d) as the Call Date. 
 
          "CHANGE OF CONTROL" shall have the meaning set forth in Section 6(a). 
 
          "CHARTER" shall mean the charter, as defined in section 1-101 of the 
     Corporations and Associations Article of the Annotated Code of Maryland, of 
     the Corporation. 
 
          "CODE" shall mean the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended. 
 
          "COMMON SHARES" shall mean the shares of common stock, par value $0.01 
     per share, of the Corporation. 
 
          "CONVERSION DATE" shall have the meaning set forth in Section 6(a). 
 
          "CONVERSION PRICE" shall mean the conversion price per Common Share 
     for which the Series B Preferred Shares are convertible, as such Conversion 
     Price may be adjusted pursuant to Section 6.  The initial Conversion Price 
     shall be $27.335. 
 
          "CURRENT MARKET PRICE" of publicly traded Common Shares or any other 
     class of capital stock or other security of the Corporation or any other 
     issuer for any day shall mean the last reported sales price, regular way, 
     on such day, or, if no sale takes place on such day, the average of the 
     reported closing bid and asked prices on such day, regular way, in either 
     case as reported on the New York Stock Exchange ("NYSE") or, if such 
     security is not listed or admitted for trading on the NYSE, on the 
     principal national securities exchange on which such security is listed or 
     admitted for trading or, if not listed or admitted for trading on any 
     national securities  
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     exchange, on the Nasdaq National Market ("NASDAQ") or, if such  
     security is not quoted on NASDAQ, the average of the closing bid and  
     asked prices on such day in the over-the-counter market as reported by  
     the National Association of Securities Dealers, Inc. (the "NASD") or,  
     if bid and asked prices for such security on such day shall not have  
     been reported through the NASD, the average of the bid and asked  
     prices on such day as furnished by any NYSE member firm regularly  
     making a market in such security selected for such purpose by the  
     Board of Directors of, if any class or series of securities is not  
     publicly traded, the fair value of the shares of such class or series  
     as determined reasonably and in good faith by the Board. 
 
          "DIVIDEND PAYMENT DATE" shall mean (i) for any Dividend Period with 
     respect to which the Corporation pays a dividend on the Common Shares, the 
     date on which such dividend is paid, or (ii) for any Dividend Period with 
     respect to which the Corporation does not pay a dividend on the Common 
     Shares, a date to be set by the Board of Directors, but in no event shall 
     the Dividend Payment Date be later than the ninetieth calendar day after 
     the end of the applicable Dividend Period. 
 
          "DIVIDEND PERIODS" shall mean quarterly dividend periods commencing on 
     January 1, April 1, July 1 and October 1 of each year and ending on and 
     including the day preceding the first day of the next succeeding Dividend 
     Period with respect to any Series B Preferred Shares (other than the 
     initial Dividend Period, which shall commence on the Issue Date for such 
     Series B Preferred Shares and end on and include the last day of the 
     calendar quarter that includes such Issue Date, and other than the Dividend 
     Period during which any Series B Preferred Shares shall be redeemed 
     pursuant to Section 5 or converted pursuant to Section 6, which shall end 
     on and include the Call Date with respect to the Series B Preferred Shares 
     being redeemed or the date that such Series B Preferred Shares are 
     converted, as the case may be). 
 
          "EXPIRATION TIME" shall have the meaning set forth in Section  
     6(d)(iv). 
 
          "FAIR MARKET VALUE" shall mean  the number obtained, for the 20 
     Trading Days before, and ending not later than, the earlier of the day in 
     question and the day before the "ex date" with respect to the issuance or 
     distribution requiring such computation, by dividing (a) the sum of the 
     products for all sales of Common Shares during such 20 day period of (i) 
     the sale price per Common Share and (ii) the number of Common Shares sold 
     by (b) the total number of Common Shares sold during such 20 day period. 
     The term "ex date," when used with respect to any issuance or distribution, 
     means the first day on which the Common Shares trade regular way, without 
     the right to receive such issuance or distribution, on the exchange or in 
     the market, as the case may be, used to determine that day's Current Market 
     Price. 
 
          "FULLY JUNIOR SHARES" shall mean the Common Shares and any other class 
     or series of stock of the Corporation now or hereafter issued and 
     outstanding over which the Series B Preferred Shares have preference or 
     priority in both (i) the payment of  
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     dividends and (ii) the distribution of assets on any liquidation,  
     dissolution or winding up of the Corporation. 
 
          "FUNDS FROM OPERATIONS" shall mean net income (computed in accordance 
     with generally accepted accounting principles, consistently applied), 
     excluding gains (or losses) from debt restructuring and sales of property, 
     plus real property depreciation and real estate-related amortization, and 
     after adjustments for unconsolidated affiliates, partnerships and joint 
     ventures (such adjustments being calculated to reflect funds from 
     operations from such entities on the same basis), all computed in a manner 
     consistent with the revised definition of Funds from Operations adopted by 
     the National Association of Real Estate Investment Trusts ("NAREIT") in its 
     White Paper dated March 1995.  
 
          "GAAP" means generally accepted accounting principles set forth in the 
     opinions and pronouncements of the Accounting Principles Board of the 
     American Institute of Certified Public Accountants and statements and 
     pronouncements of the Financial Accounting Standards Board (or any 
     successor authority) that are applicable, at the Corporation's option, as 
     of the Issue Date or as of the date of determination, consistently applied. 
 
          "ISSUE DATE" shall mean the date on which Series B Preferred Shares 
     are issued. 
 
          "ISSUE PRICE" shall mean $27.335 per Series B Preferred Share. 
 
          "JUNIOR SHARES" shall mean the Common Shares and any other class or 
     series of stock of the Corporation now or hereafter issued and outstanding 
     over which the Series B Preferred Shares have preference or priority in the 
     payment of dividends or in the distribution of assets on any liquidation, 
     dissolution or winding up of the Corporation. 
 
          "OPERATING PARTNERSHIP" shall mean The Macerich Partnership, L.P., a 
     Delaware limited partnership. 
 
          "PARITY SHARES" shall have the meaning set forth in Section 9(b). 
 
          "PERSON" shall mean any individual, firm, partnership, corporation, 
     limited liability company, trust or other entity, and shall include any 
     successor (by merger or otherwise) of such entity. 
 
          "PURCHASED SHARES" shall have the meaning set forth in Section 
     6(d)(iv). 
 
          "SECURITIES" and "SECURITY" shall have the meanings set forth in 
     Section 6(d)(iii). 
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          "SECURITIES ACT" shall mean the Securities Act of 1933, as amended. 
 
          "SERIES B PREFERRED SHARES" shall have the meaning given such term in 
     the preamble to these Articles Supplementary. 
 
          "SET APART FOR PAYMENT" shall be deemed to include, without any action 
     other than the following, the recording by the Corporation in its 
     accounting ledgers of any accounting or bookkeeping entry which indicates, 
     pursuant to an authorization of dividends or other distribution by the 
     Board of Directors, the allocation of funds to be so paid on any series or 
     class of stock of the Corporation; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that if any funds for 
     any class or series of Junior Shares or any class or series of stock 
     ranking on a parity with the Series B Preferred Shares as to the payment of 
     dividends are placed in a separate account of the Corporation or delivered 
     to a disbursing, paying or other similar agent, then "set apart for 
     payment" with respect to the Series B Preferred Shares shall mean placing 
     such funds in a separate account or delivering such funds to a disbursing, 
     paying or other similar agent. 
 
          "TRADING DAY" shall mean any day on which the securities in question 
     are traded on the NYSE, or if such securities are not listed or admitted 
     for trading on the NYSE, on the principal national securities exchange on 
     which such securities are listed or admitted, or if not listed or admitted 
     for trading on any national securities exchange, on NASDAQ, or if such 
     securities are not quoted on NASDAQ, in the securities market in which the 
     securities are traded. 
 
          "TRANSACTION" shall have the meaning set forth in Section 6(e). 
 
          "TRANSFER AGENT" shall mean the Corporation, or such other agent or 
     agents of the Corporation as may be designated by the Board of Directors or 
     their designee as the transfer agent, registrar and dividend disbursing 
     agent for the Series B Preferred Shares. 
 
          "VOTING PREFERRED SHARES" shall have the meaning set forth in Section 
     10. 
 
Capitalized terms not otherwise defined herein have the meanings ascribed to 
them in the Charter. 
 
     Section 3.     DIVIDENDS. 
 
          (a)  Subject to the preferential rights of the holders of any 
     preferred shares that rank senior in the payment of dividends to the Series 
     B Preferred Shares, the holders of Series B Preferred Shares shall be 
     entitled to receive, when, as and if authorized by the Board of Directors, 
     out of funds legally available for the payment of dividends, cumulative 
     preferential dividends payable in cash in an amount per share equal to the 
     greater of (i) an annual dividend of $1.84 or (ii) the regular cash 
     dividends (determined on each Dividend Payment Date) on the Common Shares, 
     or  
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     portion thereof, into which a Series B Preferred Share is convertible 
     (without giving effect to the Conversion Lockout).  The dividends referred 
     to in clause (ii) of the preceding sentence shall equal the number of 
     Common Shares, or portion thereof, into which one Series B Preferred Share 
     will be convertible on or after the Conversion Date, multiplied by the most 
     current quarterly dividend on one Common Share on or before the applicable 
     Dividend Payment Date.  If the Corporation pays a regular cash dividend on 
     the Common Shares with respect to a Dividend Period after the date on which 
     the Dividend Payment Date is determined pursuant to clause (ii) of the 
     definition of Dividend Payment Date and the dividend calculated pursuant to 
     clause (ii) of this paragraph (a) with respect to such Dividend Period is 
     greater than the dividend previously declared on the Series B Preferred 
     Shares with respect to such Dividend Period, the Corporation shall pay an 
     additional dividend to the holders of the Series B Preferred Shares on the 
     date on which the dividend on the Common Shares is paid, in an amount equal 
     to the difference between (y) the dividend calculated pursuant to clause 
     (ii) of this paragraph (a) and (z) the amount of dividends previously 
     declared on the Series B Preferred Shares with respect to such Dividend 
     Period.  Subject to Section 3(b), the dividends shall begin to accrue and 
     shall be fully cumulative from the first day of the applicable Dividend 
     Period, whether or not in any Dividend Period or Periods there shall be 
     funds of the Corporation legally available for the payment of such 
     dividends, and shall be payable quarterly, when, as and if authorized by 
     the Board of Directors, in arrears on Dividend Payment Dates.  Each such 
     dividend shall be payable in arrears to the holders of record of Series B 
     Preferred Shares as they appear in the records of the Corporation at the 
     close of business on such record dates, not more than 60 days preceding 
     such Dividend Payment Dates thereof, as shall be fixed by the Board of  
     Directors.  Accrued and unpaid dividends for any past Dividend Periods may 
     be authorized and paid at any time and for such interim periods, without 
     reference to any regular Dividend Payment Date, to holders of record on 
     such date, not more than 60 days preceding the payment date thereof, as may 
     be fixed by the Board of Directors.  Any dividend payment made on Series B 
     Preferred Shares shall first be credited against the earliest accrued but 
     unpaid dividend due with respect to Series B Preferred Shares which remains 
     payable. 
 
          (b)  The amount of dividends referred to in clause (i) of Section 3(a) 
     payable for each full Dividend Period on the Series B Preferred Shares 
     shall be computed by dividing the annual dividend rate by four.  The 
     initial Dividend Period for the Series B Preferred Shares will include a 
     partial dividend for the period from the Issue Date until the last day of 
     the calendar quarter that includes such Issue Date.  The holders of Series 
     B Preferred Shares will not be entitled to receive dividends authorized 
     subsequent to the Issue Date with respect to periods ending prior to the 
     Issue Date.  The amount of dividends payable for such period, or any other 
     period shorter than a full Dividend Period, on the Series B  Preferred 
     Shares shall be computed by dividing the number of days in such period by 
     365 and multiplying the result by the Series B Preferred Shares dividend 
     rate determined in accordance with Section 3(a).  Holders of Series B 
     Preferred Shares shall not be entitled to any dividends, whether payable in 
     cash, property or shares, in excess of cumulative  
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     dividends, as herein provided, on the Series B Preferred Shares. No  
     interest, or sum of money in lieu of interest, shall be payable in  
     respect of any dividend payment or payments on the Series B Preferred  
     Shares which may be in arrears. 
 
          (c)  So long as any Series B Preferred Shares are outstanding, no 
     dividends, except as described in the immediately following sentence, shall 
     be declared or paid or set apart for payment on any class or series of 
     Parity Shares for any period unless full cumulative dividends have been or 
     contemporaneously are declared and paid or declared and a sum sufficient 
     for the payment thereof set apart for such payment on the Series B 
     Preferred Shares for all Dividend Periods terminating on or prior to the 
     dividend payment date on such class or series of Parity Shares.  When 
     dividends are not paid in full or a sum sufficient for such payment is not 
     set apart, as aforesaid, all dividends declared upon Series B Preferred 
     Shares and all dividends declared upon any other class or series of Parity 
     Shares shall be declared and paid ratably in proportion to the respective 
     amounts of dividends accumulated and unpaid on the Series B Preferred 
     Shares and accumulated and unpaid on such Parity Shares. 
 
          (d)  So long as any Series B Preferred Shares are outstanding, no 
     dividends (other than dividends or distributions paid solely in shares of, 
     or options, warrants or rights to subscribe for or purchase shares of, 
     Fully Junior Shares) shall be declared or paid or set apart for payment or 
     other distribution shall be declared or made or set apart for payment upon 
     Junior Shares, nor shall any Junior Shares be redeemed, purchased or 
     otherwise acquired (other than a redemption, purchase or other acquisition 
     of Common Shares made for purposes of an employee incentive or benefit plan 
     of the Corporation or any subsidiary) for any consideration (or any moneys 
     be paid to or made available for a sinking fund for the redemption of any 
     Junior Shares) by the Corporation, directly or indirectly (except by 
     conversion into or exchange for Fully Junior Shares) nor shall any other 
     cash or other property otherwise be paid or distributed to or for the 
     benefit of any holder of Junior Shares in respect thereof, directly or 
     indirectly, unless in each case (i) the full cumulative dividends on all 
     outstanding Series B Preferred Shares and any other Parity Shares of the 
     Corporation shall have been or contemporaneously are declared and paid or 
     declared and set apart for payment for all past Dividend Periods with 
     respect to the Series B Preferred Shares and all past dividend periods with 
     respect to such Parity Shares and (ii) sufficient funds shall have been or 
     contemporaneously are declared and paid or declared and set apart for the 
     payment of the dividend for the current Dividend Period with respect to the 
     Series B Preferred Shares and the current dividend period with respect to 
     such Parity Shares. 
 
          (e)  No distributions on Series B Preferred Shares shall be declared 
     by the Board of Directors or paid or set apart for payment by the 
     Corporation at such time as the terms and provisions of any agreement of 
     the Corporation, including any agreement relating to its indebtedness, 
     prohibits such declaration, payment or setting apart for payment or 
     provides that such declaration, payment or setting apart for  
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     payment would constitute a breach thereof or a default thereunder, or if  
     such declaration or payment shall be restricted or prohibited by law. 
 
 
     Section 4.     LIQUIDATION PREFERENCE. 
 
          (a) In the event of any liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the 
     Corporation, whether voluntary or involuntary, subject to the prior 
     preferences and other rights of any series of stock ranking senior to the 
     Series B Preferred Shares upon liquidation, distribution or winding up of 
     the Corporation, before any payment or distribution of the assets of the 
     Corporation (whether capital or surplus) shall be made to or set apart for 
     the holders of Junior Shares, the holders of the Series B Preferred Shares 
     shall be entitled to receive Twentyseven Dollars and thirtythree and a half 
     cents ($27.335) (the "Liquidation Preference") per Series B Preferred Share 
     plus an amount equal to all dividends (whether or not earned or declared) 
     accrued and unpaid thereon to the date of final distribution to such 
     holders; but such holders shall not be entitled to any further payment; 
     PROVIDED, that the dividend payable with respect to the Dividend Period 
     containing the date of final distribution shall be equal to the greater of 
     (i) the dividend provided in Section 3(a)(i) or (ii) the dividend 
     determined pursuant to Section 3(a)(ii) for the preceding Dividend Period.  
     If, upon any liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the Corporation, the 
     assets of the Corporation, or proceeds thereof, distributable among the 
     holders of the Series B Preferred Shares shall be insufficient to pay in 
     full the preferential amount aforesaid and liquidating payments on any 
     other shares of any class or series of Parity Shares, then such assets, or 
     the proceeds thereof, shall be distributed among the holders of Series B 
     Preferred Shares and any such other Parity Shares ratably in accordance 
     with the respective amounts that would be payable on such Series B 
     Preferred Shares and any such other Parity Shares if all amounts payable 
     thereon were paid in full.  For the purposes of this Section 4, (i) a 
     consolidation, merger or other business combination of the Corporation with 
     one or more corporations, real estate investment trusts or other entities, 
     (ii) a sale, lease or conveyance of all or substantially all of the 
     Corporation's property or business or (iii) a statutory share exchange 
     shall not be deemed to be a liquidation, dissolution or winding up, 
     voluntary or involuntary, of the Corporation. 
 
          (b)  Subject to the rights of the holders of shares of any series or 
     class or classes of stock ranking on a parity with or prior to the Series B 
     Preferred Shares upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up, upon any 
     liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the Corporation, after payment 
     shall have been made in full to the holders of the Series B Preferred 
     Shares, as provided in this Section 4, the holders of Series B Preferred 
     Shares shall have no other claim to the remaining assets of the Corporation 
     and any other series or class or classes of Junior Shares shall, subject to 
     the respective terms and provisions (if any) applying thereto, be entitled 
     to receive any and all assets remaining to be paid or distributed, and the 
     holders of the Series B Preferred Shares shall not be entitled to share 
     therein. 
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          (c)  In determining whether a distribution by dividend, redemption or 
     other acquisition of shares or otherwise is permitted under Maryland law, 
     no effect shall be given to amounts, to the extent such amounts would be 
     needed, if the Corporation were to be dissolved at the time of the 
     distribution, to satisfy the preferential rights upon dissolution of 
     stockholders whose preferential rights on dissolution are superior to those 
     receiving the distribution. 
 
     Section 5.     REDEMPTION AT THE OPTION OF THE CORPORATION. 
 
          (a)  The Series B Preferred Shares shall not be redeemable by the 
     Corporation prior to June 17, 2004; provided, however, that if at any time 
     fewer than 548,747 Series B Preferred Shares remain outstanding, the 
     Corporation may redeem all such shares at any time in the manner provided 
     in this Section 5.  On and after June 17, 2004, the Corporation, at its 
     option, may redeem the Series B Preferred Shares, in whole at any time or 
     from time to time in part out of funds legally available therefor at a 
     redemption price payable in cash equal to 100% of the Liquidation 
     Preference per Series B Preferred Share (plus all accumulated, accrued and 
     unpaid dividends as provided below). 
 
          (b)  Upon any redemption of Series B Preferred Shares pursuant to this 
     Section 5, the Corporation shall pay all accrued and unpaid dividends, if 
     any, thereon to the Call Date, without interest.  If the Call Date falls 
     after a dividend payment record date and prior to the corresponding 
     Dividend Payment Date, then each holder of Series B Preferred Shares at the 
     close of business on such dividend payment record date shall be entitled to 
     the dividend payable on such shares on the corresponding Dividend Payment 
     Date notwithstanding any redemption of such shares before such Dividend 
     Payment Date.  Except as provided above, the Corporation shall make no 
     payment or allowance for unpaid dividends, whether or not in arrears, on 
     Series B Preferred Shares called for redemption. 
 
          (c)  If full cumulative dividends on the Series B Preferred Shares and 
     any other class or series of Parity Shares of the Corporation have not been 
     declared and paid or declared and set apart for payment, the Series B 
     Preferred Shares may not be redeemed in part under this Section 5 and the 
     Corporation may not purchase or acquire Series B Preferred Shares, 
     otherwise than pursuant to a purchase or exchange offer made on the same 
     terms to all holders of Series B Preferred Shares. 
 
          (d)  Notice of the redemption of any Series B Preferred Shares under 
     this Section 5 shall be mailed by first-class mail to each holder of record 
     of Series B Preferred Shares to be redeemed at the address of each such 
     holder as shown on the Corporation's records, not less than 30 nor more 
     than 90 days prior to the Call Date.  Neither the failure to mail any 
     notice required by this paragraph (d), nor any defect therein or in the 
     mailing thereof, to any particular holder, shall affect the sufficiency of 
     the notice or the validity of the proceedings for redemption with respect 
     to the other holders.  Each such mailed notice shall state, as appropriate: 
     (1) the Call Date;  
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     (2) the number of Series B Preferred Shares to be redeemed and, if  
     fewer than all the shares held by such holder are to be redeemed, the  
     number of such shares to be redeemed from such holder; (3) the  
     redemption price; (4) the place or places at which certificates for  
     such shares are to be surrendered; (5) the then-current Conversion  
     Price; and (6) that dividends on the shares to be redeemed shall cease  
     to accrue on such Call Date except as otherwise provided herein.   
     Notice having been mailed as aforesaid, from and after the Call Date  
     (unless the Corporation shall fail to make available an amount of cash  
     necessary to effect such redemption), (i) except as otherwise provided  
     herein, dividends on the Series B Preferred Shares so called for  
     redemption shall cease to accrue, (ii) such shares shall no longer be  
     deemed to be outstanding, and (iii) all rights of the holders thereof  
     as holders of Series B Preferred Shares shall cease (except the rights  
     to convert and to receive the cash payable upon such redemption,  
     without interest thereon, upon surrender and endorsement of their  
     certificates if so required and to receive any dividends payable  
     thereon).  The Corporation's obligation to provide cash in accordance  
     with the preceding sentence shall be deemed fulfilled if, on or before  
     the Call Date, the Corporation shall deposit with a bank or trust  
     company that has an office in the Borough of Manhattan, City of New  
     York, and that has capital and surplus of at least $50,000,000, such  
     amount of cash as is necessary for such redemption, in trust, with  
     irrevocable instructions that such cash be applied to the redemption  
     of the Series B Preferred Shares so called for redemption.  No  
     interest shall accrue for the benefit of the holders of Series B  
     Preferred Shares to be redeemed on any cash so set aside by the  
     Corporation.  Subject to applicable escheat laws, any such cash  
     unclaimed at the end of two years from the Call Date shall revert to  
     the general funds of the Corporation, after which reversion the  
     holders of such shares so called for redemption shall look only to the  
     general funds of the Corporation for the payment of such cash. 
 
          As promptly as practicable after the surrender in accordance with such 
     notice of the certificates for any such shares so redeemed (properly 
     endorsed or assigned for transfer, if the Corporation shall so require and 
     if the notice shall so state), such shares shall be exchanged for any cash 
     (without interest thereon) for which such shares have been redeemed.  If 
     fewer than all the outstanding Series B Preferred Shares are to be 
     redeemed, shares to be redeemed shall be selected by the Corporation from 
     outstanding Series B Preferred Shares not previously called for redemption 
     pro rata (as nearly as may be), by lot or by any other method determined by 
     the Corporation in its sole discretion to be equitable.  If fewer than all 
     the Series B Preferred Shares represented by any certificate are redeemed, 
     then new certificates representing the unredeemed shares shall be issued 
     without cost to the holder thereof. 
 
         
     Section 6.     CONVERSION.  Holders of Series B Preferred Shares shall have 
     the right to convert all or a portion of such shares into Common Shares, as 
     follows: 
 
          (a)  Subject to and upon compliance with the provisions of this 
     Section 6, a holder of Series B Preferred Shares shall have the right, at 
     his or her option, upon the  
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     earliest to occur of (i) the termination of the Conversion Lockout (as  
     defined below), (ii) the first day on which a Change of Control occurs  
     or (iii) the first day on which any dividends payable on the Series B  
     Preferred Shares shall be in arrears (which shall, with respect to any  
     such quarterly dividend, mean that any such dividend has not been paid  
     in full), whether or not earned or declared (the "Conversion Date"),  
     to convert all or any portion of such shares into the number of fully  
     paid and non-assessable Common Shares obtained by dividing the  
     aggregate Liquidation Preference of such shares (inclusive of accrued  
     but unpaid dividends) by the Conversion Price (as in effect at the  
     time and on the date provided for in the last paragraph of paragraph  
     (b) of this Section 6) by surrendering such shares to be converted,  
     such surrender to be made in the manner provided in paragraph (b) of  
     this Section 6; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that the right to convert shares  
     called for redemption pursuant to Section 5 shall terminate at the  
     close of business on the Call Date fixed for such redemption, unless  
     the Corporation shall default in making payment of the cash payable  
     upon such redemption under Section 5. "Conversion Lockout" shall mean,  
     with respect to any Series B Preferred Share or Shares, the period of  
     time beginning on the Issue Date and terminating on the earlier to  
     occur of (i) the 61st day following the delivery to the Corporation by  
     the holder of such Series B Preferred Share or Shares of a notice (a  
     "Conversion Lockout Termination Notice") stating such holder's  
     intention to terminate the Conversion Lockout with respect to such  
     Series B Preferred Share or Shares or (ii) such date as is mutually  
     agreed upon by the Corporation and such holder.  No holder of Series B  
     Preferred Shares shall be permitted to deliver a Conversion Lockout  
     Termination Notice prior to the 120th day following the Issue Date. 
 
          "Change of Control" means each occurrence of any of the following:  
     (i) the acquisition, directly or indirectly, by any individual or entity or 
     group (as such term is used in Section 13(d)(3) of the Exchange Act) of 
     beneficial ownership (as defined in Rule 13d-3 under the Exchange Act, 
     except that such individual or entity shall be deemed to have beneficial 
     ownership of all shares that any such individual or entity has the right to 
     acquire, whether such right is exercisable immediately or only after 
     passage of time) of more than 25% of the Corporation's outstanding shares 
     of stock with voting power, under ordinary circumstances, to elect 
     Directors of the Corporation; (ii) other than with respect to the election, 
     resignation or replacement of any director designated, appointed or elected 
     by the holders of the Series B Preferred Shares (each a "Preferred 
     Director"), during any period of two consecutive years, individuals who at 
     the beginning of such period constituted the Board of Directors of the 
     Corporation (together with any new directors whose election by such Board 
     of Directors or whose nomination for election by the stockholders of the 
     Corporation was approved by a vote of 66 2/3% of the directors of the 
     Corporation (excluding Preferred Directors) then still in office who were 
     either directors at the beginning of such period, or whose election or 
     nomination for election was previously so approved) cease for any reason to 
     constitute a majority of the Board of Directors then in office; and (iii) 
     (A) the Corporation consolidating with or merging into another entity or 
     conveying, transferring or leasing all or substantially all of its assets 
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     (including, but not limited to, real property investments) to any 
     individual or entity, or (B) any entity consolidating with or merging into 
     the Corporation, which in either event (A) or (B) is pursuant to a 
     transaction in which the outstanding shares of voting stock of the 
     Corporation are reclassified or changed into or exchanged for cash, 
     securities or other property; provided, however, that the events described 
     in clause (iii) shall not be deemed to be a Change of Control (a) if the 
     sole purpose of such event is that the Corporation is seeking to change its 
     domicile or to change its form of organization from a corporation to a 
     trust or (b) if the holders of the exchanged securities of the Corporation 
     immediately after such transaction beneficially own at least a majority of 
     the securities of the surviving or consolidated entity normally entitled to 
     vote in elections of directors. 
 
          (b)  In order to exercise the conversion right, the holder of each 
     Series B Preferred Share to be converted shall surrender the certificate 
     representing such share, duly endorsed or assigned to the Corporation or in 
     blank, at the office of the Transfer Agent, accompanied by written notice 
     to the Corporation that the holder thereof irrevocably elects to convert 
     such Series B Preferred Shares.  Unless the shares issuable on conversion 
     are to be issued in the same name as the name in which such Series B 
     Preferred Share is registered, each share surrendered for conversion shall 
     be accompanied by instruments of transfer, in form satisfactory to the 
     Corporation, duly executed by the holder or such holder's duly authorized 
     attorney and an amount sufficient to pay any transfer or similar tax (or 
     evidence reasonably satisfactory to the Corporation demonstrating that such 
     taxes have been paid). 
 
          Holders of Series B Preferred Shares at the close of business on a 
     dividend payment record date shall be entitled to receive the dividend 
     payable on such shares on the corresponding Dividend Payment Date 
     notwithstanding the conversion thereof following such dividend payment 
     record date and prior to such Dividend Payment Date.  However, Series B 
     Preferred Shares surrendered for conversion during the period between the 
     close of business on any dividend payment record date and the opening of 
     business on the corresponding Dividend Payment Date (except shares 
     converted after the issuance of notice of redemption with respect to a Call 
     Date during such period, such Series B Preferred Shares being entitled to 
     such dividend on the Dividend Payment Date) must be accompanied by payment 
     of an amount equal to the dividend payable on such shares on such Dividend 
     Payment Date.  A holder of Series B Preferred Shares on a dividend payment 
     record date who (or whose transferee) tenders any such shares for 
     conversion into Common Shares on the corresponding Dividend Payment Date 
     will receive the dividend payable by the Corporation on such Series B 
     Preferred Shares on such date, and the converting holder need not include 
     payment of the amount of such dividend upon surrender of Series B Preferred 
     Shares for conversion.  Except as provided above, the Corporation shall 
     make no payment or allowance for unpaid dividends, whether or not in 
     arrears, on converted shares or for dividends on the Common Shares issued 
     upon such conversion. 
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          As promptly as practicable after the surrender of certificates for 
     Series B Preferred Shares as aforesaid, the Corporation shall issue and 
     shall deliver at such office to such holder, or on his or her written 
     order, a certificate or certificates for the number of full Common Shares 
     issuable upon the conversion of such shares in accordance with provisions 
     of this Section 6, and any fractional interest in respect of a Common Share 
     arising upon such conversion shall be settled as provided in paragraph (c) 
     of this Section 6. 
 
          Each conversion shall be deemed to have been effected immediately 
     prior to the close of business on the date on which the certificates for 
     Series B Preferred Shares shall have been surrendered and such notice shall 
     have been received by the Corporation as aforesaid (and, if applicable, 
     payment of an amount equal to the dividend payable on such shares shall 
     have been received by the Corporation as described above), and the person 
     or persons in whose name or names any certificate or certificates for 
     Common Shares shall be issuable upon such conversion shall be deemed to 
     have become the holder or holders of record of the shares represented 
     thereby at such time on such date and such conversion shall be at the 
     Conversion Price in effect at such time on such date unless the share 
     transfer books of the Corporation shall be closed on that date, in which 
     event such person or persons shall be deemed to have become such holder or 
     holders of record at the close of business on the next succeeding day on 
     which such share transfer books are open, but such conversion shall be at 
     the Conversion Price in effect on the date on which such shares shall have 
     been surrendered and such notice received by the Corporation. 
 
          (c)  No fractional shares or scrip representing fractions of Common 
     Shares shall be issued upon conversion of the Series B Preferred Shares.  
     Instead of any fractional interest in a Common Share that would otherwise 
     be deliverable upon the conversion of a Series B Preferred Share, the 
     Corporation shall pay to the holder of such share an amount in cash based 
     upon the Current Market Price of the Common Shares on the Trading Day 
     immediately preceding the date of conversion.  If more than one share shall 
     be surrendered for conversion at one time by the same holder, the number of 
     full Common Shares issuable upon conversion thereof shall be computed on 
     the basis of the aggregate number of Series B Preferred Shares so 
     surrendered. 
 
          (d)  The Conversion Price shall be adjusted from time to time as 
     follows: 
 
               (i)  If the Corporation shall after the Issue Date (A) pay a 
          dividend or make a distribution on its shares of stock in Common 
          Shares, (B) subdivide its outstanding Common Shares into a greater 
          number of shares, (C) combine its outstanding Common Shares into a 
          smaller number of shares or (D) issue any shares of stock by 
          reclassification of its Common Shares, the Conversion Price in effect 
          at the opening of business on the day following the date fixed for the 
          determination of stockholders entitled to receive such dividend or 
          distribution or at the opening of business on the Business Day next 
          following  
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         the day on which such subdivision, combination or reclassification   
         becomes effective, as the case may be, shall be adjusted so that the  
         holder of any Series B Preferred Share thereafter surrendered for  
         conversion shall be entitled to receive the number of Common Shares  
         that such holder would have owned or have been entitled to receive  
         after the happening of any of the events described above as if such  
         Series B Preferred Shares had been converted immediately prior to  
         the record date in the case of a dividend or distribution or the  
         effective date in the case of a subdivision, combination or  
         reclassification.  An adjustment made pursuant to this subparagraph  
         (i) shall become effective immediately after the opening of business  
         on the Business Day next following the record date (except as  
         provided in paragraph (h) below) in the case of a dividend or  
         distribution and shall become effective immediately after the  
         opening of business on the Business Day next following the effective  
         date in the case of a subdivision, combination or reclassification.  
 
               (ii) If the Corporation shall issue after the Issue Date rights, 
          options or warrants to all holders of Common Shares entitling them 
          (for a period expiring within 45 days after the record date mentioned 
          below) to subscribe for or purchase Common Shares at a price per share 
          less than 95% (100% if a stand-by underwriter is used and charges the 
          Corporation a commission) of the Fair Market Value per Common Share on 
          the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to 
          receive such rights, options or warrants, then the Conversion Price in 
          effect at the opening of business on the Business Day next following 
          such record date shall be adjusted to equal the price determined by 
          multiplying (A) the Conversion Price in effect immediately prior to 
          the opening of business on the Business Day next following the date 
          fixed for such determination by (B) a fraction, the numerator of which 
          shall be the sum of (x) the number of Common Shares outstanding on the 
          close of business on the date fixed for such determination and (y) the 
          number of shares that the aggregate proceeds to the Corporation from 
          the exercise of such rights, options or warrants for Common Shares 
          would purchase at 95% of such Fair Market Value (or 100% in the case 
          of a stand-by underwriting), and the denominator of which shall be the 
          sum of (x) the number of Common Shares outstanding on the close of 
          business on the date fixed for such determination and (y) the number 
          of additional Common Shares offered for subscription or purchase 
          pursuant to such rights, options or warrants.  Such adjustment shall 
          become effective immediately after the opening of business on the day 
          next following such record date (except as provided in paragraph (h) 
          below).  In determining whether any rights, options or warrants 
          entitle the holders of Common Shares to subscribe for or purchase 
          Common Shares at less than 95% of such Fair Market Value (or 100% in 
          the case of a stand-by underwriting), there shall be taken into 
          account any consideration received by the Corporation upon issuance 
          and upon exercise of such rights, options or warrants, the value of 
          such consideration, if other than cash, to be determined by the Board 
          of Directors, whose determination shall be conclusive.  
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               (iii)     If the Corporation shall distribute to all holders of 
          its Common Shares any securities of the Corporation (other than Common 
          Shares) or evidence of its indebtedness or assets (excluding 
          cumulative cash dividends or distributions paid with respect to the 
          Common Shares after December 31, 1996 which are not in excess of the 
          following:  the sum of (A) the Corporation's cumulative undistributed 
          Funds from Operations at December 31, 1996, plus (B) the cumulative 
          amount of Funds from Operations, as determined by the Board of 
          Directors, after December 31, 1996, minus (C) the cumulative amount of 
          dividends accrued or paid in respect of the Series A and B Preferred 
          Shares or any other class or series of preferred stock of the 
          Corporation after the Issue Date) or rights, options or warrants to 
          subscribe for or purchase any of its securities (excluding those 
          rights, options and warrants issued to all holders of Common Shares 
          entitling them for a period expiring within 45 days after the record 
          date referred to in subparagraph (ii) above to subscribe for or 
          purchase Common Shares, which rights and warrants are referred to in 
          and treated under subparagraph (ii) above) (any of the foregoing being 
          hereinafter in this subparagraph (iii) collectively called the 
          "SECURITIES" and individually a "SECURITY"), then in each such case 
          the Conversion Price shall be adjusted so that it shall equal the 
          price determined by multiplying (x) the Conversion Price in effect 
          immediately prior to the close of business on the date fixed for the 
          determination of stockholders entitled to receive such distribution by 
          (y) a fraction, the numerator of which shall be the Fair Market Value 
          per Common Share on the record date mentioned below less the then fair 
          market value (as determined by the Board of Directors, whose 
          determination shall be conclusive) of the portion of the Securities or 
          assets or evidences of indebtedness so distributed or of such rights, 
          options or warrants applicable to one Common Share, and the 
          denominator of which shall be the Fair Market Value per Common Share 
          on the record date mentioned below.  Such adjustment shall become 
          effective immediately at the opening of business on the Business Day 
          next following (except as provided in paragraph (h) below) the record 
          date for the determination of stockholders entitled to receive such 
          distribution.  For the purposes of this subparagraph (iii), the 
          distribution of a Security, which is distributed not only to the 
          holders of the Common Shares on the date fixed for the determination 
          of stockholders entitled to such distribution of such Security, but 
          also is distributed with each Common Share delivered to a Person 
          converting a Series B Preferred Share after such determination date, 
          shall not require an adjustment of the Conversion Price pursuant to 
          this subparagraph (iii); PROVIDED that on the date, if any, on which a 
          person converting a Series B Preferred Share would no longer be 
          entitled to receive such Security with a Common Share (other than as a 
          result of the termination of all such Securities), a distribution of 
          such Securities shall be deemed to have occurred and the Conversion 
          Price shall be adjusted as provided in this subparagraph (iii) (and 
          such day shall be deemed to be "the date fixed for the determination 
          of the stockholders entitled to receive such  
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          distribution" and "the record date" within the meaning of the two  
          preceding sentences).  
 
               (iv) In case a tender or exchange offer (which term shall not 
          include open market repurchases by the Corporation) made by the 
          Corporation or any subsidiary of the Corporation for all or any 
          portion of the Common Shares shall expire and such tender or exchange 
          offer shall involve the payment by the Corporation or such subsidiary 
          of consideration per Common Share having a fair market value (as 
          determined in good faith by the Board of Directors, whose 
          determination shall be conclusive and described in a resolution of the 
          Board of Directors), at the last time (the "EXPIRATION TIME") tenders 
          or exchanges may be made pursuant to such tender or exchange offer, 
          that exceeds the Current Market Price per Common Share on the Trading 
          Day next succeeding the Expiration Time, the Conversion Price shall be 
          reduced so that the same shall equal the price determined by 
          multiplying the Conversion Price in effect immediately prior to the 
          effectiveness of the Conversion Price reduction contemplated by this 
          subparagraph by a fraction of which the numerator shall be the number 
          of Common Shares outstanding (including any tendered or exchanged 
          shares) at the Expiration Time, multiplied by the Current Market Price 
          per Common Share on the Trading Day next succeeding the Expiration 
          Time, and the denominator shall be the sum of (A) the fair market 
          value (determined as aforesaid) of the aggregate consideration payable 
          to stockholders based upon the acceptance (up to any maximum specified 
          in the terms of the tender or exchange offer) of all shares validly 
          tendered or exchanged and not withdrawn as of the Expiration Time (the 
          shares deemed so accepted, up to any maximum, being referred to as the 
          "PURCHASED SHARES") and (B) the product of the number of Common Shares 
          outstanding (less any Purchased Shares) at the Expiration Time and the 
          Current Market Price per Common Share on the Trading Day next 
          succeeding the Expiration Time, such reduction to become effective 
          immediately prior to the opening of business on the day following the 
          Expiration Time. 
 
               (v)  No adjustment in the Conversion Price shall be required 
          unless such adjustment would require a cumulative increase or decrease 
          of at least 1% in such price; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that any adjustments 
          that by reason of this subparagraph (v) are not required to be made 
          shall be carried forward and taken into account in any subsequent 
          adjustment until made; and PROVIDED, FURTHER, that any adjustment 
          shall be required and made in accordance with the provisions of this 
          Section 6 (other than this subparagraph (v)) not later than such time 
          as may be required in order to preserve the tax-free nature of a 
          distribution to the holders of Common Shares.  Notwithstanding any 
          other provisions of this Section 6, the Corporation shall not be 
          required to make any adjustment of the Conversion Price for the 
          issuance of (A) any Common Shares pursuant to any plan providing for 
          the reinvestment of dividends or interest payable on securities of the 
          Corporation and the investment of  
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         additional optional amounts in Common Shares under such plan or (B)  
         any options, rights or Common Stock pursuant to any stock option,  
         stock purchase or other stock-based compensation plan maintained by  
         the Corporation in the ordinary course of business.  All  
         calculations under this Section 6 shall be made to the nearest cent  
         (with $.005 being rounded upward) or to the nearest one-tenth of a  
         share (with .05 of a share being rounded upward), as the case may  
         be.  Anything in this paragraph (d) to the contrary notwithstanding,  
         the Corporation shall be entitled, to the extent permitted by law,  
         to make such reductions in the Conversion Price, in addition to  
         those required by this paragraph (d), as it in its discretion shall  
         determine to be advisable in order that any share dividends,  
         subdivision of shares, reclassification or combination of shares,  
         distribution of rights or warrants to purchase shares or securities,  
         or distribution of other assets (other than cash dividends)  
         hereafter made by the Corporation to its stockholders shall not be  
         taxable, or if that is not possible, to diminish any income taxes  
         that are otherwise payable because of such event. 
 
          (e)  If the Corporation shall be a party to any transaction (including 
without limitation a merger, consolidation, statutory share exchange, self 
tender offer for 30% or more of its Common Shares, sale of all or substantially 
all of the Corporation's assets or recapitalization of the Common Shares and 
excluding any transaction as to which subparagraph (d)(i) of this Section 6 
applies) (each of the foregoing being referred to herein as a "TRANSACTION"), in 
each case as a result of which all or substantially all of the Common Shares are 
converted into the right to receive shares, securities or other property 
(including cash or any combination thereof), each Series B Preferred Share which 
is not redeemed or converted into the right to receive shares, securities or 
other property prior to such Transaction shall thereafter be convertible into 
the kind and amount of shares, securities and other property (including cash or 
any combination thereof) receivable upon the consummation of such Transaction by 
a holder of that number of Common Shares into which one Series B Preferred Share 
was convertible immediately prior to such Transaction.  The Corporation shall 
not be a party to any Transaction unless the terms of such Transaction are 
consistent with the provisions of this paragraph (e), and it shall not consent 
or agree to the occurrence of any Transaction until the Corporation has entered 
into an agreement with the successor or purchasing entity, as the case may be, 
for the benefit of the holders of the Series B Preferred Shares that will 
contain provisions enabling the holders of the Series B Preferred Shares that 
remain outstanding after such Transaction to convert into the consideration 
received by holders of Common Shares at the Conversion Price in effect 
immediately prior to such Transaction.  The provisions of this paragraph (e) 
shall similarly apply to successive Transactions.  
 
          (f)  If: 
 
               (i)  the Corporation shall declare a dividend (or any other 
          distribution) on its Common Shares (other than cash dividends or 
          distributions paid with respect to the Common Shares after December 
          31, 1997 not in  
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         excess of the sum of the Corporation's cumulative undistributed  
         Funds from Operations at December 31, 1997, plus the cumulative  
         amount of Funds from Operations, as determined by the Board of  
         Directors, after December 31, 1997, minus the cumulative amount of  
         dividends accrued or paid in respect of the Series A and B Preferred  
         Shares or any other class or series of preferred stock of the  
         Corporation after the Issue Date); or 
          
               (ii) the Corporation shall authorize the granting to all holders 
          of Common Shares of rights, options or warrants to subscribe for or 
          purchase any shares of any class or any other rights, options or 
          warrants; or 
 
              (iii) there shall be any reclassification of the Common 
          Shares (other than an event to which subparagraph (d)(i) of this 
          Section 6 applies) or any consolidation or merger to which the 
          Corporation is a party (other than a merger in which the Corporation 
          is the surviving entity) and for which approval of any stockholders of 
          the Corporation is required, or a statutory share exchange, or a self 
          tender offer by the Corporation for all or substantially all of its 
          outstanding Common Shares or the sale or transfer of all or 
          substantially all of the assets of the Corporation as an entirety; or 
 
               (iv) there shall occur the voluntary or involuntary liquidation, 
          dissolution or winding up of the Corporation; 
 
     then the Corporation shall cause to be filed with the Transfer Agent and 
     shall cause to be mailed to the holders of Series B Preferred Shares at 
     their addresses as shown on the records of the Corporation, as promptly as 
     possible, but at least 10 days prior to the applicable date hereinafter 
     specified, a notice stating (A) the date on which a record is to be taken 
     for the purpose of such dividend, distribution or granting of rights, 
     options or warrants, or, if a record is not to be taken, the date as of 
     which the holders of Common Shares of record to be entitled to such 
     dividend, distribution or rights, options or warrants are to be determined 
     or (B) the date on which such reclassification, consolidation, merger, 
     statutory share exchange, sale, transfer, liquidation, dissolution or 
     winding up is expected to become effective, and the date as of which it is 
     expected that holders of Common Shares of record shall be entitled to 
     exchange their Common Shares for securities or other property, if any, 
     deliverable upon such reclassification, consolidation, merger, statutory 
     share exchange, sale, transfer, liquidation, dissolution or winding up.  
     Failure to give or receive such notice or any defect therein shall not 
     affect the legality or validity of the proceedings described in this 
     Section 6. 
 
          (g)  Whenever the Conversion Price is adjusted as herein provided, the 
     Corporation shall promptly file with the Transfer Agent an officer's 
     certificate setting forth the Conversion Price after such adjustment and 
     setting forth a brief statement of the facts requiring such adjustment 
     which certificate shall be conclusive evidence of the correctness of such 
     adjustment absent manifest error.  Promptly after delivery of  
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     such certificate, the Corporation shall prepare a notice of such adjustment 
     of the Conversion Price setting forth the adjusted Conversion Price and the 
     effective date of such adjustment and shall mail such notice of such 
     adjustment of the Conversion Price to the holder of each Series B Preferred 
     Share at such holder's last address as shown on the records of the 
     Corporation. 
 
          (h)  In any case in which paragraph (d) of this Section 6 provides 
     that an adjustment shall become effective on the day next following the 
     record date for an event, the Corporation may defer until the occurrence of 
     such event (A) issuing to the holder of any Series B Preferred Share 
     converted after such record date and before the occurrence of such event 
     the additional Common Shares issuable upon such conversion by reason of the 
     adjustment required by such event over and above the Common Shares issuable 
     upon such conversion before giving effect to such adjustment and (B) paying 
     to such holder any amount of cash in lieu of any fraction pursuant to 
     paragraph (c) of this Section 6. 
 
          (i)  There shall be no adjustment of the Conversion Price in case of 
     the issuance of any shares of stock of the Corporation in a reorganization, 
     acquisition or other similar transaction except as specifically set forth 
     in this Section 6.  If any action or transaction would require adjustment 
     of the Conversion Price pursuant to more than one paragraph of this Section 
     6, only one adjustment shall be made and such adjustment shall be the 
     amount of adjustment that has the highest absolute value. 
 
          (j)  If the Corporation shall take any action affecting the Common 
     Shares, other than action described in this Section 6, that in the opinion 
     of the Board of Directors would materially and adversely affect the 
     conversion rights of the holders of the Series B Preferred Shares, the 
     Conversion Price for the Series B Preferred Shares may be adjusted, to the 
     extent permitted by law, in such manner, if any, and at such time, as the 
     Board of Directors, in its sole discretion, may determine to be equitable 
     in the circumstances. 
 
          (k)  The Corporation covenants that it will at all times reserve and 
     keep available, free from preemptive rights, out of the aggregate of its 
     authorized but unissued Common Shares, for the purpose of effecting 
     conversion of the Series B Preferred Shares, the full number of Common 
     Shares deliverable upon the conversion of all outstanding Series B 
     Preferred Shares not theretofore converted.  Subject to the Ownership Limit 
     (as defined in the Charter and any waivers thereof), for purposes of this 
     paragraph (k), the number of Common Shares that shall be deliverable upon 
     the conversion of all outstanding Series B Preferred Shares shall be 
     computed as if at the time of computation all such outstanding shares were 
     held by a single holder.  
 
               The Corporation covenants that any Common Shares issued upon 
     conversion of the Series B Preferred Shares shall be validly issued, fully 
     paid and non-assessable.  Before taking any action that would cause an 
     adjustment reducing the Conversion Price below the then-par value of the 
     Common Shares deliverable upon  
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     conversion of the Series B Preferred Shares, the Corporation will take  
     any action that, in the opinion of its counsel, may be necessary in  
     order that the Corporation may validly and legally issue fully paid and  
     (subject to any customary qualification based upon the nature of a real  
     estate investment Corporation) non-assessable Common Shares at such  
     adjusted Conversion Price. 
 
               The Corporation shall use its best efforts to list the Common 
     Shares required to be delivered upon conversion of the Series B Preferred 
     Shares, prior to such delivery, upon each national securities exchange, if 
     any, upon which the outstanding Common Shares are listed at the time of 
     such delivery. 
 
               The Corporation shall use its reasonable efforts to comply with 
     all federal and state securities laws and regulations thereunder in 
     connection with the issuance of any securities that the Corporation shall 
     be obligated to deliver upon conversion of the Series B Preferred Shares.  
     The certificates representing such securities shall bear such legends 
     restricting transfer thereof in the absence of registration under 
     applicable securities laws or an exemption therefrom as the Corporation may 
     in good faith deem appropriate. 
 
          (l)  The Corporation will pay any and all documentary stamp or similar 
     issue or transfer taxes payable in respect of the issue or delivery of 
     Common Shares or other securities or property on conversion of the Series B 
     Preferred Shares pursuant hereto; PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that the Corporation 
     shall not be required to pay any tax that may be payable in respect of any 
     transfer involved in the issue or delivery of Common Shares or other 
     securities or property in a name other than that of the holder of the 
     Series B Preferred Shares to be converted, and no such issue or delivery 
     shall be made unless and until the person requesting such issue or delivery 
     has paid to the Corporation the amount of any such tax or established, to 
     the reasonable satisfaction of the Corporation, that such tax has been 
     paid. 
 
          (m)  In addition to any other adjustment required hereby, to the 
     extent permitted by law, the Corporation from time to time may decrease the 
     Conversion Price by any amount, permanently or for a period of at least 
     twenty Business Days, if the decrease is irrevocable during the period. 
 
          (n)  Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained in this 
     Section 6, conversion of Series B Preferred Shares pursuant to this Section 
     6 shall be permitted only to the extent that such conversion would not 
     result in a violation of the Ownership Limit (as defined in the Charter), 
     after taking into account any waiver of such limitation granted to any 
     holder of Series B Preferred Shares. 
 
     Section 7.     FIXED CHARGE COVERAGE; LIMITATION ON ISSUANCE OF ADDITIONAL 
                    PREFERRED SHARES AND INDEBTEDNESS 
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     (a)  So long as 25% of the Series B Preferred Shares remain issued and 
          outstanding, without the written consent of the holders of a majority 
          of the issued and outstanding shares of Series B Preferred Shares, the 
          Corporation will not, and will cause the Operating Partnership or any 
          of their subsidiaries not to, issue any additional preferred 
          securities of any such entity or incur any additional indebtedness 
          (other than trade payables or accrued expenses incurred in the 
          ordinary course of business) for borrowed money if, immediately 
          following such issuance and after giving effect to such issuance and 
          the application of the net proceeds therefrom, the Corporation's 
          Consolidated EBITDA to Consolidated Fixed Charges for any of the four 
          fiscal quarters immediately preceding such issuance would be less than 
          1.40 to 1.0. 
 
     (b)  "Consolidated EBITDA" for any period means the consolidated net income 
          of the Corporation (before minority interest and extraordinary income 
          or loss) calculated in accordance with GAAP increased by the sum of 
          the following (without duplication), each as calculated in accordance 
          with GAAP: 
 
          i.   all income and state franchise taxes paid or accrued for such 
               period (other than income taxes attributable to extraordinary, 
               unusual or non-recurring gains or losses except to the extent 
               that such gains were not included in Consolidated EBITDA), 
 
          ii.  all interest expense (other than capitalized interest) paid or 
               accrued for such period (including financing fees and 
               amortization of deferred financing fees and amortization of 
               original issue discount), 
 
          iii. depreciation and depletion reflected in such reported net income, 
 
          iv.  amortization reflected in such reported net income including, 
               without limitation, amortization of capitalized debt issuance 
               costs (only to the extent that such amounts have not been 
               previously included in the amount of Consolidated EBITDA pursuant 
               to clause (b) above), goodwill, other intangibles and management 
               fees, 
 
          v.   losses on sales of fixed assets, and writedowns of assets 
               pursuant to Financial Accounting Standards Board Statement No. 
               121 (to the extent such losses and writedowns were included in 
               the calculation of the Corporation's consolidated net income 
               (before extraordinary income or gains)), and 
 
          vi.  any other non-cash charges or discretionary prepayment penalties, 
               to the extent deducted from consolidated net income (including, 
               but not limited to, income allocated to minority interests). 
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          and decreased by gains on the sale of fixed assets as calculated in 
          accordance with GAAP (to the extent such gains were included in the 
          calculation of the Corporation's consolidated net income (before 
          extraordinary income or gains)). 
 
     (c)  "Consolidated Fixed Charges" for any period means the sum of the 
following (without duplication), each as calculated in accordance with GAAP: 
 
          i.   all interest expense (other than capitalized interest) paid or 
               accrued for such period (including financing fees and 
               amortization of deferred financing fees with respect to debt 
               incurred on or after June 16, 1998 and amortization of original 
               issue discount), 
 
          ii.  dividend and distribution requirements on shares of preferred 
               stock (other than Fully Junior Shares) and other preferred 
               securities for such period, whether or not declared or paid,  
 
          iii. regularly scheduled amortization of principal during such period 
               (other than any balloon payments at maturity) with respect to any 
               indebtedness, and 
 
          iv.  rent payments under any ground leases (excluding deferred ground 
               lease payments) (to the extent not included in (a) or (c) above). 
 
     Section 8.     SHARES TO BE RETIRED.  All Series B Preferred Shares which 
shall have been issued and reacquired in any manner by the Corporation shall be 
restored to the status of authorized but unissued preferred stock, without 
designation as to class or series, and subject to applicable limitations set 
forth in the Charter may thereafter be reissued as shares of any series of 
preferred stock. 
 
     Section 9.     RANKING.  Any class or series of stock of the Corporation 
shall be deemed to rank: 
           
     (a)  prior to the Series B Preferred Shares, as to the payment of dividends 
and as to distribution of assets upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up, if 
the holders of such class or series shall be entitled to the receipt of 
dividends or of amounts distributable upon liquidation, dissolution or winding 
up, as the case may be, in preference or priority to the holders of Series B 
Preferred Shares; 
 
     (b)  on a parity with the Series B Preferred Shares, as to the payment of 
dividends and as to distribution of assets upon liquidation, dissolution or 
winding up, whether or not the dividend rates, dividend payment dates or 
redemption or liquidation prices per share thereof shall be different from those 
of the Series B Preferred Shares, if the holders of such class or series and the 
Series B Preferred Shares shall be entitled to the receipt of dividends and of 
amounts distributable upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up in proportion 
to their respective amounts of accrued and unpaid dividends per share or 
liquidation  
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preferences, without preference or priority one over the other 
("PARITY SHARES").  The Series B Preferred Shares shall rank pari passu with the 
Series A Preferred Shares of the Corporation, par value $.01 per share; 
 
     (c)  junior to the Series B Preferred Shares, as to the payment of 
dividends or as to the distribution of assets upon liquidation, dissolution or 
winding up, if such class or series shall be Junior Shares; and 
 
     (d)  junior to the Series B Preferred Shares, as to the payment of 
dividends and as to the distribution of assets upon liquidation, dissolution or 
winding up, if such class or series shall be Fully Junior Shares. 
 
     Section 10.    VOTING.   
 
     (a)  If and whenever (i) four consecutive quarterly dividends payable on 
the Series B Preferred Shares or any series or class of Parity Shares shall be 
in arrears (which shall, with respect to any such quarterly dividend, mean that 
any such dividend has not been paid in full), whether or not earned or declared, 
or (ii) for four consecutive quarterly dividend periods the Corporation fails to 
pay dividends on the Common Shares in an amount per share at least equal to 
$0.437 (subject to adjustment consistent with any adjustment of the Conversion 
Price pursuant to Section 6(a) of this Article), then the number of directors 
then constituting the Board of Directors shall be increased by the greater of 
(x) one director or (y) such number of directors as would represent 10% of the 
total number of directors serving on the Corporation's Board of Directors (after 
giving effect to such appointments and rounded down to the nearest whole number) 
and the holders of Series B Preferred Shares, together with the holders of 
shares of every other series of Parity Shares (any such series, the "Voting 
Preferred Shares"), voting as a single class regardless of series, shall be 
entitled to elect the additional director(s) to serve on the Board of Directors 
at any annual meeting of stockholders or special meeting held in place thereof, 
or at a special meeting of the holders of the Series B Preferred Shares and the 
Voting Preferred Shares called as hereinafter provided.  Whenever, as the case 
may be, (i) all arrears in dividends on the Series B Preferred Shares and the 
Voting Preferred Shares then outstanding shall have been paid and the 
Corporation has paid dividends thereon for two consecutive quarters or (ii) the 
Corporation has paid dividends on the Common Shares in an amount per share at 
least equal to $0.437 (subject to adjustment consistent with any adjustment of 
the Conversion Price pursuant to Section 6(a) of these Articles Supplementary) 
for two consecutive quarters, then the right of the holders of the Series B 
Preferred Shares and the Voting Preferred Shares to elect such additional 
director(s) shall cease (but subject always to the same provision for the 
vesting of such voting rights in the case of any similar future arrearage in 
quarterly dividends), and the terms of office of all persons elected as 
director(s) by the holders of the Series B Preferred Shares and the Voting 
Preferred Shares shall forthwith terminate and the number of the Board of 
Directors shall be reduced accordingly.  At any time after such voting power 
shall have been so vested in the holders of Series B Preferred Shares and the 
Voting Preferred Shares, the Secretary of the Corporation may, and upon the 
written request of any holder of Series B Preferred Shares or Voting Preferred 
Shares (addressed to the  
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Secretary at the principal office of the Corporation) shall, call a special  
meeting of the holders of the Series B Preferred Shares and the Voting  
Preferred Shares for the election of the director(s) to be elected by them as  
herein provided, such call to be made by notice similar to that provided in  
the Bylaws of the Corporation for a special meeting of the stockholders or as  
required by law. If any such special meeting required to be called as above  
provided shall not be called by the Secretary within 20 days after receipt of  
any such request, then any holder of Series B Preferred Shares or Voting  
Preferred Shares may call such meeting, upon the notice above provided, and  
for that purpose shall have access to the records of the Corporation.  The  
director(s) elected at any such special meeting shall hold office until the  
next annual meeting of the stockholders or special meeting held in lieu  
thereof if the term of such director(s) shall not have previously terminated  
as above provided.  If any vacancy shall occur among the director(s) elected  
by the holders of the Series B Preferred Shares and the Voting Preferred  
Shares, a successor shall be elected by the Board of Directors, upon the  
nomination of the then-remaining director(s) elected by the holders of the  
Series B Preferred Shares and the Voting Preferred Shares or the successor of  
such remaining director(s), to serve until the next annual meeting of the  
stockholders or special meeting held in place thereof if the term of such  
director(s) shall not have previously terminated as provided above.  
 
     (b)  So long as any Series B Preferred Shares are outstanding, in addition 
to any other vote or consent of stockholders required by law or by the Charter, 
the affirmative vote of at least 66 2/3% of the votes entitled to be cast by the 
holders of the Series B Preferred Shares given in person or by proxy, either in 
writing without a meeting or by vote at any meeting called for the purpose, 
shall be necessary for effecting or validating: 
 
     (i) Any amendment, alteration or repeal of any of the provisions of the 
Charter, these Articles Supplementary or the Agreement of Limited Partnership of 
the Operating Partnership that materially and adversely affects the voting 
powers, rights or preferences of the Series B Preferred Shares; PROVIDED, 
HOWEVER, that, subject to Section 7 of these Articles Supplementary, the 
amendment of the provisions of the Charter so as to authorize or create or to 
increase the authorized amount of any shares of stock of the Corporation shall 
not be deemed to materially and adversely affect the voting powers, rights or 
preferences of the Series B Preferred Shares; or 
 
     (ii) A share exchange that affects the Series B Preferred Shares, a 
consolidation with or merger of the Corporation into another entity, or a 
consolidation with or merger of another entity into the Corporation, unless in 
each such case each Series B Preferred Share (i) shall remain outstanding 
without a material and adverse change to its terms and rights or (ii) shall be 
converted into or exchanged for convertible preferred shares of the surviving 
entity having preferences, conversion or other rights, voting powers, 
restrictions, limitations as to dividends and other distributions, 
qualifications and terms or conditions of redemption thereof identical to that 
of a Series B Preferred Share (except for changes that do not materially and 
adversely affect the Series B Preferred Shares); 
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PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that no such vote of the holders of Series B Preferred Shares 
shall be required if, at or prior to the time when such amendment, alteration or 
repeal is to take effect, or when the issuance of any such prior shares or 
convertible security is to be made, as the case may be, provision is made for 
the redemption of all Series B Preferred Shares at the time outstanding to the 
extent such redemption is authorized by Section 5 of this Article. 
 
     (c)  For purposes of the foregoing provisions of this Section 10, each 
Series B Preferred Share shall have one (1) vote per share, except that when any 
other series of Preferred Shares shall have the right to vote with the Series B 
Preferred Shares as a single class on any matter, then the Series B Preferred 
Shares and such other series shall have with respect to such matters one (1) 
vote per $27.57 (or less pursuant to Section 4(a)) of stated liquidation 
preference.  Except as set forth herein, the Series B Preferred Shares shall not 
have any voting rights or powers other than as expressly set forth herein, and 
the consent of the holders thereof shall not be required for the taking of any 
Corporation action. 
 
     Section 11.    RECORD HOLDERS.  The Corporation and the Transfer Agent may 
deem and treat the record holder of any Series B Preferred Shares as the true 
and lawful owner thereof for all purposes, and neither the Corporation nor the 
Transfer Agent shall be affected by any notice to the contrary. 
 
     Section 12.    OWNERSHIP RESTRICTIONS.  The Series B Preferred Shares shall 
be subject to the restrictions and limitations set forth in Article Eighth of 
the Charter. 
 
     Section 13.    SINKING FUND.   The Series B Preferred Shares shall not be 
entitled to the benefit of any retirement or sinking fund. 
 
     Section 14.    LEGENDS.       In addition to the legend required by section 
(a)(13) of Article Eighth of the Charter, any certificate representing Series B 
Preferred Shares and any certificate representing common stock or other 
securities into which the Series B Preferred Shares may be converted shall bear 
the following legend: 
 
     "THIS SECURITY AND ANY COMMON STOCK ISSUED ON CONVERSION HEREOF HAVE NOT 
     BEEN REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED, OR ANY STATE 
     SECURITIES LAWS.  NEITHER THIS SECURITY NOR ANY INTEREST OR PARTICIPATION 
     HEREIN MAY BE OFFERED, SOLD, OR OTHERWISE TRANSFERRED IN THE ABSENCE OF 
     SUCH REGISTRATION OR AN APPLICABLE EXEMPTION THEREFROM." 
 
     THIRD:    The Series B Preferred Shares have been classified and designated 
by the Board under the authority contained in Article Fifth of the Charter. 
 
     FOURTH:   The undersigned officer of the Corporation acknowledges these 
Articles Supplementary to be the act of the Corporation and, as to all other 
matters or facts required to be verified under oath, acknowledges that to the 
best of his knowledge, information and  
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belief, these matters and facts are true in all material respects and that  
this statement is made under the penalties for perjury. 
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     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Corporation has caused these Articles Supplementary 
to be duly executed by its Vice President and attested by its Secretary and 
General Counsel this 15th day of June, 1998. 
 
 
                         THE MACERICH COMPANY 
 
 
                         By: /s/ Edward C. Coppola      
                             ---------------------------------- 
                         Its:      Vice President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attest: 
 
 
/s/ Richard A. Bayer           
- ------------------------------ 
Its:  Secretary and General Counsel 



 
                                     EXHIBIT 10.1 
 
                            REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT 
 
 
          REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT, dated as of June 17, 1998 (this  
"AGREEMENT"), by and between The Macerich Company, a Maryland corporation  
(the "COMPANY"), and The Ontario Teachers' Pension Plan Board, an Ontario  
corporation (the "INVESTOR"). 
 
          WHEREAS, pursuant to that certain Series B Preferred Securities  
Purchase Agreement, dated as of June 16, 1998 (the "PURCHASE AGREEMENT"), by  
and between the Company and the Investor, the Investor has agreed to acquire  
5,487,471 shares of Series B Cumulative Convertible Preferred Stock, par  
value $.01 per share, of the Company (the "PREFERRED SHARES"), all of which  
may be converted into shares of the Company's common stock, par value $.01  
per share (the "COMMON SHARES"), pursuant to the terms of the Preferred  
Shares; and 
 
          WHEREAS, in connection with the Purchase Agreement, the Company has  
agreed to register for sale by the Investor and certain transferees, the  
Common Shares received by the Investor upon conversion of Preferred Shares  
(the "REGISTRABLE SHARES"); and 
 
          WHEREAS, the parties hereto desire to enter into this Agreement to  
evidence the foregoing agreement of the Company and the mutual covenants of  
the parties relating thereto. 
 
          NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing and the covenants  
of the parties set forth herein and for other good and valuable  
consideration, the receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged,  
subject to the terms and conditions set forth herein, the parties hereby  
agree as follows: 
 
          Section 1.     CERTAIN DEFINITIONS.  In this Agreement the  
following terms shall have the following respective meanings: 
 
          "ACCREDITED INVESTOR" shall have the meaning set forth in Rule 501  
of the General Rules and Regulations promulgated under the Securities Act. 
 
          "AFFILIATE" shall mean, when used with respect to a specified  
Person, another Person that directly, or indirectly through one or more  
intermediaries, controls or is controlled by or is under common control with  
the Person specified. 
 
          "COMMISSION" shall mean the Securities and Exchange Commission or  
any other federal agency at the time administering the Securities Act. 
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          "EXCHANGE ACT" shall mean the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as  
amended, and the rules and regulations of the Commission thereunder, all as  
the same shall be in effect at the relevant time. 
 
          "HOLDERS" shall mean (i) the Investor and (ii) each Person holding  
Registrable Shares (which term, for purposes of this definition shall include  
Common Shares that may be issued upon conversion of outstanding Preferred  
Shares) as a result of a transfer or assignment to that Person of Registrable  
Shares other than pursuant to an effective registration statement or Rule 144  
under the Securities Act, which transfer or assignment is properly completed  
in accordance with Section 10 hereof. 
 
          "INDEMNIFIED PARTY" shall have the meaning ascribed to it in  
Section 6(c) of this Agreement. 
 
          "INDEMNIFYING PARTY" shall have the meaning ascribed to it in  
Section 6(c) of this Agreement. 
 
          "PERSON" shall mean an individual, corporation, partnership,  
estate, trust, association, private foundation, joint stock company or other  
entity. 
 
          "PIGGYBACK NOTICE" shall have the meaning ascribed to it in Section  
3(a) of this Agreement. 
 
          "PIGGYBACK REGISTRATION" shall have the meaning ascribed to it in  
Section 3(a) of this Agreement. 
 
          "PREFERRED SHARES" shall have the meaning ascribed to it in the  
recitals to this Agreement. 
 
          The terms "REGISTER," "REGISTERED" and "REGISTRATION" refer to a  
registration effected by preparing and filing a registration statement in  
compliance with the Securities Act providing for the sale by the Holders of  
Registrable Shares in accordance with the method or methods of distribution  
designated by the Holders, and the declaration or ordering of the  
effectiveness of such registration statement by the Commission. 
 
          "REGISTRABLE SHARES" shall have the meaning ascribed to it in the  
recitals to this Agreement, except that as to any particular Registrable  
Shares, once issued such securities shall cease to be Registrable Shares when  
(a) a registration statement with respect to the sale of such securities  
shall have become effective under the Securities Act and such securities  
shall have been disposed of in accordance with such registration statement,  
(b) such securities shall have been sold in accordance with Rule 144 (or any  
successor provision) under the Securities Act or (c) if in the opinion of  
counsel reasonably acceptable to the Company and the Holders securities may  
be sold in a transaction exempt from the registration and prospectus delivery  
requirements of the Securities Act and the Company has removed all transfer  
restrictions and legends with 
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respect to the registration and prospectus delivery requirements for the  
consummation of such sale. 
 
          "REGISTRATION EXPENSES" shall mean all out-of-pocket expenses  
(excluding Selling Expenses) incurred by the Company in connection with any  
attempted or completed registration pursuant to Sections 2, 3 and 4 hereof,  
including, without limitation, the following: (a) all registration, filing  
and listing fees; (b) fees and expenses of compliance with federal and state  
securities or real estate syndication laws (including, without limitation,  
reasonable fees and disbursements of counsel in connection with state  
securities and real estate syndication qualifications of the Registrable  
Shares under the laws of such jurisdictions as the Holders may reasonably  
designate); (c) printing (including, without limitation, expenses of printing  
or engraving certificates for the Registrable Shares in a form eligible for  
deposit with The Depository Trust Company and otherwise meeting the  
requirements of any securities exchange on which they are listed and of  
printing registration statements and prospectuses), messenger, telephone,  
shipping and delivery expenses; (d) fees and disbursements of counsel for the  
Company; (e) fees and disbursements of all independent public accountants of  
the Company (including without limitation the expenses of any annual or  
special audit and "cold comfort" letters required by the managing  
underwriter); (f) Securities Act liability insurance if the Company so  
desires; (g) fees and expenses of other Persons reasonably necessary in  
connection with the registration, including any experts, retained by the  
Company; (h) fees and expenses incurred in connection with the listing of the  
Registrable Shares on each securities exchange on which securities of the  
same class or series are then listed; and (i) fees and expenses associated  
with any filing with the National Association of Securities Dealers, Inc.  
required to be made in connection with the registration statement. 
 
          "REGISTRATION REQUEST" shall have the meaning ascribed to it in  
Section 2(a) of this Agreement. 
 
          "RULE 144" shall mean Rule 144 promulgated by the Commission under  
the Securities Act. 
 
          "SECURITIES ACT" shall mean the Securities Act of 1933, as amended,  
and the rules and regulations of the Commission thereunder, all as the same  
shall be in effect at the relevant time. 
 
          "SELLING EXPENSES" shall mean all underwriting discounts, selling  
commissions and stock transfer taxes applicable to any sale of Registrable  
Shares and, if neither the Company nor any person not a Holder includes  
securities with the subject Registration, shall include all travel and other  
expenses of members of the management of the Company and its affiliates (and  
if the Company or any such Person shall so include securities, Selling  
Expenses shall include a pro rata portion of such travel and other expenses). 
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          Section 2.     DEMAND REGISTRATION. 
 
          (a)  Upon receipt of a written request (a "REGISTRATION REQUEST")  
delivered not earlier than 120 days prior to the first anniversary of this  
Agreement from Holders holding at least 50% of the aggregate of the number of  
Registrable Shares then outstanding, the Company shall (i) promptly give  
notice of the Registration Request to all non-requesting Holders and (ii)  
prepare and file with the Commission, within 45 days after its receipt of  
such Registration Request a registration statement for the purpose of  
effecting a Registration of the sale of all Registrable Shares by the  
requesting Holders and any other Holder who requests to have his Registrable  
Shares included in such registration statement within 10 days after receipt  
of notice by such Holder of the Registration Request.  The Company shall use  
its reasonable best efforts to effect such Registration as soon as  
practicable but not later than 120 days after its receipt of such  
Registration Request (including, without limitation, the execution of an  
undertaking to file post-effective amendments and appropriate qualification  
under applicable state securities and real estate syndication laws); and  
shall keep such Registration continuously effective until the earlier of (i)  
the third anniversary of the date hereof, (ii) the date on which all  
Registrable Shares registered pursuant to such Registration have been sold  
pursuant to such registration statement or Rule 144, and (iii) the date on  
which, in the opinion of counsel reasonably acceptable to the Company and the  
Holders,  all of the Registrable Shares registered pursuant to such  
Registration may be sold in accordance with Rule 144(k); PROVIDED, HOWEVER,  
that the Company shall not be obligated to take any action to effect any such  
Registration, qualification or compliance pursuant to this Section 2 in any  
particular jurisdiction in which the Company would be required to execute a  
general consent to service of process in effecting such Registration,  
qualification or compliance unless the Company is already subject to service  
in such jurisdiction. 
 
          Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Company shall have the right  
(the "SUSPENSION RIGHT") to defer such filing (or suspend sales under any  
filed registration statement or defer the updating of any filed registration  
statement and suspend sales thereunder) for a period of not more than 105  
days during any one-year period ending on December 31, if the Company shall  
furnish to the Holders a certificate signed by an executive officer or any  
director of the Company stating that, in the good faith judgment of the  
Company, it would be detrimental to the Company and its shareholders to file  
such registration statement or amendment thereto at such time (or continue  
sales under a filed registration statement) and therefore the Company has  
elected to defer the filing of such registration statement (or suspend sales  
under a filed registration statement). 
 
          (b)  The Company shall not be required to effect more than two (2)  
Registrations pursuant to this Section 2. 
 
          Section 3.     PIGGYBACK REGISTRATIONS. 
 
          (a)  On and after the Conversion Date (as defined in the Series B  
Preferred Articles Supplementary), so long as the Investor and its Affiliates  
hold at least 50% of the Registrable Shares, if the Company proposes to  
register under the Securities Act any of its common equity securities with an  
expected aggregate offering price to the public of at least $100 
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million (other than pursuant to (i) a registration statement filed pursuant  
to Rule 415 under the Securities Act, (ii) a registration on Form S-4 or any  
successor form, or (iii) an offering of securities in connection with an  
employee benefit, share dividend, share ownership or dividend reinvestment  
plan) and the registration form to be used may be used for the registration  
of Registrable Shares, the Company will give prompt written notice to all  
Holders of Registrable Shares of its intention to effect such a registration  
(each a "PIGGYBACK NOTICE") and, subject to subparagraph 3(c) below, the  
Company will include in such registration all Registrable Shares with respect  
to which the Company has received written requests for inclusion therein  
within ten days after the date of sending the Piggyback Notice (a "PIGGYBACK  
REGISTRATION"), unless, if the Piggyback Registration is not an underwritten  
offering, the Company in its reasonable judgement determines that, or in the  
case of an underwritten Piggyback Registration, the managing underwriters  
advise the Company in writing that in their opinion, the inclusion of  
Registrable Shares would adversely interfere with such offering, affect the  
Company's securities in the public markets, or otherwise adversely affect the  
Company.  Nothing herein shall affect the right of the Company to withdraw  
any such registration in its sole discretion. 
 
          (b)  If a Piggyback Registration is a primary registration on  
behalf of the Company and, if the Piggyback Registration is not an  
underwritten offering, the Company in its reasonable judgement determines  
that, or in the case of an underwritten Piggyback Registration, the managing  
underwriters advise the Company in writing that in their opinion, the number  
of securities requested to be included in such registration exceeds the  
number which can be sold in an orderly manner within a price range acceptable  
to the Company, the Company will include in such registration (i) first, the  
securities the Company proposes to sell and (ii) second, the Registrable  
Shares requested to be included in such Registration and any other securities  
requested to be included in such registration, pro rata among the holders of  
Registrable Shares requesting such registration and the holders of such other  
securities on the basis of the number of Shares requested for inclusion in  
such registration by each such holder. 
 
          (c)  If a Piggyback Registration is a secondary registration on  
behalf of holders of the Company's securities other than the holders of  
Registrable Shares, and, if the Piggyback Registration is not an underwritten  
offering, the Company determines that, or in the case of an underwritten  
Piggyback Registration, the managing underwriters advise the Company in  
writing that in their opinion, the number of securities requested to be  
included in such registration exceeds the number which can be sold in an  
orderly manner in such offering within a price range acceptable to the  
holders initially requesting such registration, the Company will include in  
such registration the securities requested to be included therein by the  
holders requesting such registration and the Registrable Shares requested to  
be included in such registration, pro rata among the holders of securities  
requesting such registration on the basis of the number of Shares initially  
requested for inclusion in such registration by each such holder, subject to  
any preferential registration rights granted prior to the date of this  
Agreement. 
 
          (d)  In the case of an underwritten Piggyback Registration, the  
Company will have the right to select the investment banker(s) and manager(s)  
to administer the offering.  In a registration pursuant to Section 2(a), the  
Holders requesting registration shall have the right to select the investment  
banker(s) and manager(s) to administer the offering, which shall be 
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reasonably acceptable to the Company.  If requested by the underwriters for  
any underwritten offerings by Holders, under a registration requested  
pursuant to Section 2(a), the Company will enter into a customary  
underwriting agreement with such underwriters for such offering, to contain  
such representations and warranties by the Company and such other terms as  
are customarily contained in agreements of that type.  The Holders who elect  
to register Registrable Shares shall be a party to such underwriting  
agreement and may, at their option, require that any or all of the conditions  
precedent to the obligations of such underwriters under such underwriting  
agreement be conditions precedent to the obligations of Holders.  Such  
Holders shall not be required to make any representations or warranties to or  
agreement with the Company or the underwriters other than representations,  
warranties or agreements regarding the Holders and the Holders' intended  
method of distribution and any other representation or warranties required by  
law. 
 
          Section 4.     REGISTRATION PROCEDURES. 
 
          (a)  The Company shall promptly notify the Holders of the  
occurrence of the following events: 
 
               (i)  when any registration statement relating to the  
Registrable Shares or post-effective amendment thereto filed with the  
Commission has become effective; 
 
               (ii) the issuance by the Commission of any stop order  
suspending the effectiveness of any registration statement relating to the  
Registrable Shares; 
 
              (iii) the suspension of an effective registration statement  
by the Company in accordance with the last paragraph of Section 2(a) hereof; 
 
               (iv) the Company's receipt of any notification of the  
suspension of the qualification of any Registrable Shares covered by a  
registration statement for sale in any jurisdiction; and 
 
               (v)  the existence of any event, fact or circumstance that  
results in a registration statement or prospectus relating to Registrable  
Shares or any document incorporated therein by reference containing an untrue  
statement of material fact or omitting to state a material fact required to  
be stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading  
during the distribution of securities. 
 
          The Company agrees to use its reasonable best efforts to obtain the  
withdrawal of any order suspending the effectiveness of any such registration  
statement or any state qualification as promptly as possible.  The Investor  
agrees by acquisition of the Registrable Shares that upon receipt of any  
notice from the Company of the occurrence of any event of the type described  
in Section 4(a)(ii), (iii), (iv) or (v) to immediately discontinue its  
disposition of Registrable Shares pursuant to any registration statement  
relating to such securities until the Investor's receipt of written notice  
from the Company that such disposition may be made. 
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          (b)  The Company shall provide to the Holders, at no cost to the  
Holders, a copy of the registration statement and any amendment thereto used  
to effect the Registration of the Registrable Shares, each prospectus  
contained in such registration statement or post-effective amendment and any  
amendment or supplement thereto and such other documents as the requesting  
Holders may reasonably request in order to facilitate the disposition of the  
Registrable Shares covered by such registration statement.  The Company  
consents to the use of each such prospectus and any supplement thereto by the  
Holders in connection with the offering and sale of the Registrable Shares  
covered by such registration statement or any amendment thereto.  The Company  
shall also file a sufficient number of copies of the prospectus and any  
post-effective amendment or supplement thereto with the New York Stock  
Exchange, Inc. (or, if the Common Shares are no longer listed thereon, with  
such other securities exchange or market on which the Common Shares are then  
listed) so as to enable the Holders to have the benefits of the prospectus  
delivery provisions of Rule 153 under the Securities Act. 
 
          (c)  The Company agrees to use its reasonable best efforts to cause  
the Registrable Shares covered by a registration statement to be registered  
with or approved by such state securities authorities as may be necessary to  
enable the Holders to consummate the disposition of such shares pursuant to  
the plan of distribution set forth in the registration statement; provided,  
however, that the Company shall not be obligated to take any action to effect  
any such Registration, qualification or compliance pursuant to this Section 4  
in any particular jurisdiction in which the Company would be required to  
execute a general consent to service of process in effecting such  
Registration, qualification or compliance unless the Company is already  
subject to service in such jurisdiction.. 
 
          (d)  Subject to the Company's Suspension Right, if any event, fact  
or circumstance requiring an amendment to a registration statement relating  
to the Registrable Shares or supplement to a prospectus relating to the  
Registrable Shares shall exist, immediately upon becoming aware thereof the  
Company agrees to notify the Holders and prepare and furnish to the Holders a  
post-effective amendment to the registration statement or supplement to the  
prospectus or any document incorporated therein by reference or file any  
other required document so that, as thereafter delivered to the purchasers of  
the Registrable Shares, the prospectus will not contain an untrue statement  
of a material fact or omit to state any material fact required to be stated  
therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading. 
 
          (e)  The Company agrees to use its reasonable best efforts  
(including the payment of any listing fees) to obtain the listing of all  
Registrable Shares covered by the registration statement on each securities  
exchange on which securities of the same class or series are then listed. 
 
          (f)  The Company agrees to use its reasonable best efforts to  
comply with the Securities Act and the Exchange Act in connection with the  
offer and sale of Registrable Shares pursuant to a registration statement,  
and, as soon as reasonably practicable following the end of any fiscal year  
during which a registration statement effecting a Registration of the  
Registrable Shares shall have been effective, to make available to its  
security holders an earnings statement satisfying the provisions of Section  
11(a) of the Securities Act. 
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          (g)  The Company agrees to cooperate with the selling Holders to  
facilitate the timely preparation and delivery of certificates representing  
Registrable Shares to be sold pursuant to a Registration and not bearing any  
Securities Act legend; and enable certificates for such Registrable Shares to  
be issued for such numbers of shares and registered in such names as the  
Holders may reasonably request at least two business days prior to any sale  
of Registrable Shares. 
 
          Section 5.     EXPENSES OF REGISTRATION.  The Company shall pay all  
Registration Expenses incurred in connection with the registration,  
qualification or compliance pursuant to Sections 2, 3 and 4 hereof.  All  
Selling Expenses incurred in connection with the sale of Registrable Shares  
by any of the Holders shall be borne by the Holder selling such Registrable  
Shares.  Each Holder shall pay the expenses of its own counsel. 
 
          Section 6.     INDEMNIFICATION AND CONTRIBUTION. 
 
          (a)  The Company will (i) indemnify each Holder, each Holder's  
officers and directors, and each person controlling such Holder within the  
meaning of Section 15 of the Securities Act, against all expenses, claims,  
losses, damages and liabilities (including reasonable legal expenses),  
arising out of or based on any untrue statement (or alleged untrue statement)  
of a material fact contained in any registration statement or prospectus  
relating to the Registrable Shares, or any amendment or supplement thereto,  
or based on any omission (or alleged omission) to state therein a material  
fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the statements  
therein not misleading, and (ii) reimburse each Holder for all reasonable  
legal or other expenses incurred in connection with investigating or  
defending any such action or claim as such expenses are incurred, PROVIDED,  
HOWEVER, that the Company will not be liable in any such case to the extent  
that any such claim, loss, damage, liability or expense arises out of or is  
based on any untrue statement or omission or alleged untrue statement or  
omission, made in reliance upon and in conformity with information furnished  
in writing to the Company by such Holder or underwriter for inclusion  
therein; and PROVIDED FURTHER, that in the case of a nonunderwritten  
offering, the Company shall not be liable in any such case with respect to  
any preliminary prospectus or preliminary prospectus supplement to the extent  
that any such expenses, claims, losses, damages and liabilities result from  
the fact that Registrable Shares were sold to a person as to whom it shall be  
established that there was not sent or given at or prior to the written  
confirmation of such sale a copy of the prospectus as then amended or  
supplemented under circumstances were such delivery is required under the  
Securities Act, if the Company shall have previously furnished copies thereof  
to such Indemnified Person in sufficient quantities to enable such  
Indemnified Party to satisfy such obligations and the expense, claim, loss,  
damage or liability of such Indemnified Person results from an untrue  
statement or omission of a material fact contained it the preliminary  
prospectus or the preliminary prospectus supplement which was corrected in  
the prospectus. 
 
          (b)  Each Holder selling shares pursuant to a Registration (and, in  
the case of a nonunderwritten offering, any agents of each Holder that  
facilitate the distribution of Registrable Shares) will (i) indemnify the  
Company, each of its directors and each of its officers who signs the  
registration statement, each underwriter, if any, of the Company's securities 
 
                                      8 



 
 
covered by such registration statement, and each person who controls the  
Company or such underwriter within the meaning of Section 15 of the  
Securities Act, against all expenses, claims, losses, damages and liabilities  
(including reasonable legal fees and expenses) arising out of or based on any  
untrue statement (or alleged untrue statement) of a material fact contained  
in any such registration statement or prospectus, or any amendment or  
supplement thereto, or based on any omission (or alleged omission) to state  
therein a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make  
the statements therein not misleading, in each case to the extent, but only  
to the extent, that such untrue statement (or alleged untrue statement) or  
omission (or alleged omission) is made in such registration statement or  
prospectus, in reliance upon and in conformity with information furnished in  
writing to the Company by such Holder for inclusion therein, and (ii)  
reimburse the Company for all reasonable legal or other expenses incurred in  
connection with investigating or defending any such action or claim as such  
expenses are incurred. 
 
          (c)  Each party entitled to indemnification under this Section 6  
(the "INDEMNIFIED PARTY") shall give notice to the party required to provide  
indemnification (the "INDEMNIFYING PARTY") promptly after such Indemnified  
Party has actual knowledge of any claim as to which indemnity may be sought,  
but the omission to so notify the Indemnifying Party shall not relieve it  
from any liability which it may have to the Indemnified Party pursuant to the  
provisions of this Section 6 except to the extent of the actual damages  
suffered by such delay in notification.  The Indemnifying Party shall assume  
the defense of such action, including the employment of counsel to be chosen  
by the Indemnifying Party to be reasonably satisfactory to the Indemnified  
Party, and payment of expenses.  The Indemnified Party shall have the right  
to employ its own counsel in any such case, but the legal fees and expenses  
of such counsel shall be at the expense of the Indemnified Party, unless the  
employment of such counsel shall have been authorized in writing by the  
Indemnifying Party in connection with the defense of such action, or the  
Indemnifying Party shall not have employed counsel to take charge of the  
defense of such action or the Indemnified Party shall have reasonably  
concluded that there may be defenses available to it or them which are  
different from or additional to those available to the Indemnifying Party (in  
which case the Indemnifying Party shall not have the right to direct the  
defense of such action on behalf of the Indemnified Party), in any of which  
events such fees and expenses shall be borne by the Indemnifying Party.  No  
Indemnifying Party, in the defense of any such claim or litigation, shall,  
except with the consent of each Indemnified Party, consent to entry of any  
judgment or enter into any settlement which does not include as an  
unconditional term thereof the giving by the claimant or plaintiff to such  
Indemnified Party of a release from all liability in respect to such claim or  
litigation. 
 
          (d)  If the indemnification provided for in this Section 6 is  
unavailable to a party that would have been an Indemnified Party under this  
Section 6 in respect of any expenses, claims, losses, damages and liabilities  
referred to herein, then each party that would have been an Indemnifying  
Party hereunder shall, in lieu of indemnifying such Indemnified Party,  
contribute to the amount paid or payable by such Indemnified Party as a  
result of such expenses, claims, losses, damages and liabilities in such  
proportion as is appropriate to reflect the relative fault of the  
Indemnifying Party on the one hand and such Indemnified Party on the other in  
connection with the statement or omission which resulted in such expenses,  
claims, losses, 
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damages and liabilities, as well as any other relevant equitable  
considerations.  The relative fault shall be determined by reference to,  
among other things, whether the untrue or alleged untrue statement of a  
material fact or the omission or alleged omission to state a material fact  
relates to information supplied by the Indemnifying Party or such Indemnified  
Party and the parties' relative intent, knowledge, access to information and  
opportunity to correct or prevent such statement or omission.  The Company  
and each Holder agree that it would not be just and equitable if contribution  
pursuant to this Section were determined by pro rata allocation or by any  
other method of allocation which does not take account of the equitable  
considerations referred to above in this Section 6(d). 
 
          (e)  No person guilty of fraudulent misrepresentation (within the  
meaning of Section 11(f) of the Securities Act) shall be entitled to  
contribution from any person who was not guilty of such fraudulent  
misrepresentation. 
 
          (f)  In no event shall any Holder be liable for any expenses,  
claims, losses, damages or liabilities pursuant to this Section 6 in excess  
of the net proceeds to such Holder of any Registrable Shares sold by such  
Holder. 
 
          Section 7.     INFORMATION TO BE FURNISHED BY HOLDERS.  Each Holder  
shall furnish to the Company such information as the Company may reasonably  
request and as shall be required in connection with the Registration and  
related proceedings referred to in Section 2 or Section 3 hereof.  If any  
Holder fails to provide the Company with such information within 10 days of  
receipt of the Company's request, the Company's obligations under Section 2  
or Section 3 hereof, as applicable, with respect to such Holder or the  
Registrable Shares owned by such Holder, shall be suspended until such Holder  
provides such information. 
 
          Section 8.     UNDERTAKING TO PARTICIPATE IN UNDERWRITING.  If the  
Holders of at least $75 million of the Registrable Shares shall propose to  
sell Registrable Shares in an underwritten public offering, the Company shall  
make available, for reasonable periods of time and with reasonable notice,   
members of the management of the Company and its affiliates for reasonable  
assistance in selling efforts relating to such offering, to the extent  
customary for a public offering (including, without limitation, to the extent  
customary, senior management attendance at due diligence meetings with the  
underwriters and their counsel and road shows) and shall enter into  
underwriting agreements containing usual and customary terms and conditions  
reasonably acceptable to the Company for such types of offerings. 
 
          Section 9.     RULE 144 SALES. 
 
          (a)  The Company covenants that it will use its best efforts to  
file the reports required to be filed by the Company under the Exchange Act,  
so as to enable any Holder to sell Registrable Shares pursuant to Rule 144  
under the Securities Act. 
 
          (b)  In connection with any sale, transfer or other disposition by  
any Holder of any Registrable Shares pursuant to Rule 144 under the  
Securities Act, the Company shall cooperate with such Holder to facilitate  
the timely preparation and delivery of certificates 
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representing Registrable Shares to be sold and not bearing any Securities Act  
legend, and enable certificates for such Registrable Shares to be for such  
number of shares and registered in such names as the selling Holder may  
reasonably request at least two business days prior to any sale of  
Registrable Shares. 
 
          Section 10.    TRANSFER OF REGISTRATION RIGHTS.  The rights and  
obligations of a Holder under this Agreement may be transferred or otherwise  
assigned to a transferee or assignee of Registrable Shares provided that (i)  
such transferee or assignee becomes a party to this Agreement or agrees in  
writing to be subject to the terms hereof to the same extent as if such  
transferee or assignee were an original party hereunder and (ii) the Company  
is given written notice by such Holder of such transfer or assignment stating  
the name and address of such transferee or assignee and identifying the  
securities with regard to which such rights and obligations are being  
transferred or assigned. 
 
          Section 11.    MISCELLANEOUS. 
 
          (a)  GOVERNING LAW.  This Agreement shall be governed in all  
respects by the laws of the State of Maryland. 
 
          (b)  ENTIRE AGREEMENT.  This Agreement constitutes the full and  
entire understanding and agreement between the parties with regard to the  
subject matter hereof. 
 
          (c)  AMENDMENT.  No supplement, modification, waiver or termination  
of this Agreement shall be binding unless executed in writing by the Company  
and the Holders of at least two-thirds of the Registrable Shares. 
 
          (d)  NOTICES, ETC.  Each notice, demand, request, request for  
approval, consent, approval, disapproval, designation or other communication  
(each of the foregoing being referred to herein as a notice) required or  
desired to be given or made under this Agreement shall be in writing (except  
as otherwise provided in this Agreement), and shall be effective and deemed  
to have been received (i) when delivered in person, (ii) when sent by fax  
with receipt acknowledged, (iii) five (5) days after having been mailed by  
certified or registered United States mail, postage prepaid, return receipt  
requested, or (iv) the next business day after having been sent by a  
nationally recognized overnight mail or courier service, receipt requested.   
Notices shall be addressed as follows: (a) if to the Investor, at the  
Investor's address or fax number set forth below its signature hereon, or at  
such other address or fax number as the Investor shall have furnished to the  
Company in writing, or (b) if to any assignee or transferee of an Investor,  
at such address or fax number as such assignee or transferee shall have  
furnished the Company in writing, or (c) if to the Company, at the address of  
its principal executive offices and addressed to the attention of the  
President, or at such other address or fax number as the Company shall have  
furnished to the Investors or any assignee or transferee.  Any notice or  
other communication required to be given hereunder to a Holder in connection  
with a registration may instead be given to the designated representative of  
such Holder. 
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          (e)  COUNTERPARTS.  This Agreement may be executed in any number of  
counterparts, each of which may be executed by fewer than all of the parties  
hereto (PROVIDED that each party executes one or more counterparts), each of  
which shall be enforceable against the parties actually executing such  
counterparts, and all of which together shall constitute one instrument. 
 
          (f)  SEVERABILITY.  In the event that any provision of this  
Agreement becomes or is declared by a court of competent jurisdiction to be  
illegal, unenforceable or void, this Agreement shall continue in full force  
and effect without said provision. 
 
          (g)  SECTION TITLES.  Section titles are for descriptive purposes  
only and shall not control or alter the meaning of this Agreement as set  
forth in the text. 
 
          (h)  SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS.  This Agreement shall be binding upon  
the parties hereto and their respective successors and assigns. 
 
          (i)  REMEDIES.  The Company and the Investor acknowledge that there  
would be no adequate remedy at law if any party fails to perform any of its  
obligations hereunder, and accordingly agree that the Company and each  
Holder, in addition to any other remedy to which it may be entitled at law or  
in equity, shall be entitled to compel specific performance of the  
obligations of another party under this Agreement in accordance with the  
terms and conditions of this Agreement in any court of the United States or  
any State thereof having jurisdiction. 
 
          (j)  ATTORNEYS' FEES.  If the Company or any Holder brings an  
action to enforce its rights under this Agreement, the prevailing party in  
the action shall be entitled to recover its costs and expenses, including,  
without limitation, reasonable attorneys' fees, incurred in connection with  
such action, including any appeal of such action. 
 
                               [signature page follows] 
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          IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have executed this Agreement  
as of the date first above written. 
 
                                       THE MACERICH COMPANY 
 
 
                                       By:  /s/ Richard A. Bayer 
                                            ------------------------------- 
                                            Richard A. Bayer  
                                            General Counsel and Secretary 
 
 
                                       THE ONTARIO TEACHERS' PENSION PLAN BOARD 
 
 
                                       By:  /s/ Andrea Stephen 
                                            ------------------------------- 
                                            Name: Andrea Stephen 
                                            Title: Portfolio Manager 
                                            Address:  
 
                                            Fax Number:  
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